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OS-9 
by 

norm malice BRSIC09 
J 
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This month we will look at a 
handful of commands that will 
add to our flexiblity while us­
ing OS-9. For the most part 
they will allow us to check on 
some of the parameters of our 
system. A few of them will allow 
us to check on some areas of 
OS-9 of which you might not have 
been aware. 

When you first boot up 0S-9, 
the OS9Boot module loads a num­
ber of other modules into memory 
for you. Among these are the 
DIR, COPY, DISPLAY, RENAME, and 
ECHO commands. This makes life a 
little easier on us. If we 
change disks during a session we 
don't have to worry about these 
modules being in a CMOS file on 
the new disk. They are in memory 
and that is the first place that 
OS-9 will look for a module when 
it is called by the system. This 
saves some wear and tear on the 
old disk drives. 

If we would like a full list 
of these modules we can use the 
OS-9 MDIR command. Simply type 
MOIR at the OS-9 prompt and the 
computer will print a copy of 
the commands in memory on the 
screen. The list of in-memory 
commands is greater on the level 
two system than on the level one 
system. In fact none of the com­
mands I listed in the second 
paragraph are in memory in the 
level one system. If all the 
commands won't fit on your 
screen at one time and the top 
half just goes scrolling by, you 
can use the THODE PAUSE command 
st the OS-9 prompt. This will 
stop the scroll after a page of 
information has been put on the 
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screen. Press any key to get the 
scroll to continue for another 
page. 

As we stated before the modu­
les loaded into the memory are 
put there by the boot file. What 
if we wish to include a module 
that isn't already included? 
That is what the LOAD command is 
for. If we want to format a 
group of new disks and we only 
had one drive it would be annoy­
ing to have to slip the system 
disk into the drive between each 
new disk formatted. Without the 
FORMAT command residing in mem­
ory that is what we would have 
to do. We can type in the fol­
lowing command LOAD FORMAT at 
the OS-9 prompt and FORMAT will 
be in memory. Now we can use the 
FORMAT command without needing 
the module on the disk every 
time we use it. 

After we load the FORMAT mod­
ule, we can use the MDIR command 
and confirm that it is indeed in 
memory. There is one other com­
mand that might prove interest­
ing at this point. That is the 
MFREE command. It will show the 
amount of memory available in 
your computer. It will do so in 
blocks with the kilobyte count 
in the far right column. If we 
do an HFREE before we load a 
module, such as FORMAT, and af­
ter we load it we will see that 
it takes up a lot more memory 
than we would really like to 
spare (with the exception of 
possibly a 512K system}. In 
level two each module you load 
will soak up another Bk of 
memory. 

As we can see from the for-

\. 
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matting example it is sometimes 
desirable to load a module in 
memory. How do we remove it when 
it is no longer needed? Certain­
ly we could reboot the system 
but that would be inconvenient. 
We can use the UNLINK command. 
It will unlink the unwanted 
module from memory. The follow­
ing command would get rid of our 
format example, UNLINK FORMAT. 

This would return our memory to 
the system. 

Now before you try to unlink 
modules already in the MDIR, the 
system won't let you. Also in 
that regard, the modules in MOIR 
do not take up as much memory as 
one you load from the disk. The 
0S9Boot packs them together so 
that they only take up a block 
of memory combined. 

We know how to check the 
amount of free space in memory, 
how about the open spaces on a 
disk? For that we have the FREE 
command. To check the amount of 
free space on you disk in drive 
o we would use the command FREE
/DO. The amount is reported back
in terms of free sectors. You'll
get the number of sectors on the
disk, the total number of free 
sectors on the disk, and the 
single largest block of free 
sectors. 

These commands should give 
you a little more flexibilty and 
a way to keep track of your sys­
tem while you are running it. It 
is time to once again leave the 
level one users behind and take 
a look at a few commands unique 
to level two and windows. 

By now we should be fairly 
proficient at creating windows. 
What would happen if we wished 
to change some of the parameters 
once we have a window up and 
running. Let's attempt to change 
the border color of the window 
we are operating in at the mo­
ment. If you are on the VDG 
screen, go to a window. 

To change the border fore­
ground or background color we 
use the DISPLAY command. For 

s 

the border we use DISPLAY 1B 34 
2. This will make the border
black. To get another color sub­
stitue the correct color code
for the 2 at the end of the
command. If we wish to change
the foreground color we will use 
the command DISPLAY 1B 32 4, 
which will make the foreground 
red. Again it is the last number 
that determines the new color. 
Finally to make the transition 
complete, we will change the 
background color. Type DISPLAY 
1B 33 5. This leaves us with a 
yellow background. 

Next month we'll look at some 
more commands everyone can use 
and a few more level two speci­
fic commands. Until then keep 
practicing. 

iees1c oel 
This month we will look at 

some of the ways BASIC09 handles 
numbers. More precisely we will 
observe how real numbers are 
converted into integers and how 
much information can be salvaged 
during the process. We will use 
two proceedures to demonstrate 
the different types of truncat­
ing. 

Our first program generates 
algebraic equations, for test­
ing, using the random number 
generator. To accomplish this 
the program generates two random 
numbers. The first will have a 
value between 1 and 9. This will 
be the value of X in the equa­
tion. In otherwords it is the 
solution to the problem. The 
other randomly generated number 
is the right hand side of the 
equation, or the number to the 
right hand side of the equal 
sign. 

Before we plow any deeper 
into the program let's make note 
of the DIM statements. The first 
one locks all of our numeric va­
riables in as integers. This is 
something that we have seen be­
fore. The second one is a little 
more interesting. As you can see 
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I have assigned the variable ANS 
to be a string. In Color BASIC, 
in order to designate a variable 
as a string, you needed to fol­
low that variable with a$ sym­
bol. The same holds true in 
BASIC09, unless you declare a 
variable as a string with the 
DIM statement. By doing this 
you can drop the$ symbol from 
the variable name if you want 
to. Of course if you wish to 
retain it to make a variable 
type more easily reconized in a 
long listing you still have that 
option. 

The next new command to hit 
us is the MOD command. You'll 
see it on the line where we 
determine a value for C. What 
MOD does is give us the modulus 
or remainder of a division prob­
lem. In this case it is the 
value following the + symbol in 
our printed equation. We now 
know how much over an integer 
value a particular divison is. 

We follow that with an INT 
command for finding the value of 
D. By using this command we find
the largest integer that our 
first random number will be able 
to divide the second random num­
ber by. This number times the 
first random number plus the 
remainder will equal the second 
random number. 

From that point on the pro­
gram is composed of familiar 
commands and should be easy to 
sort out. Let's take a look at 
our second listing. Before I 
took this column over there was 
a program written to calculate 
sales tax (Check the March 88 
issue). The next command will 
give this program the ability to 
calculate the tax, and figure in 
the fraction of a cent. 

This little bit of magic will 
be accomplished with the FIX 
command. The INT command we used 
above truncates a real number at 
the last whole integer. For ex­
a�ple, if we feed it a number 
such as 7.999 it will return the 
number 7 to us. It doesn't mat-

7 

ter that the number was almost 
8. In the case of the equation
generator in listing 1, that is
exactly what we want. However if
you tell the government agency
collecting taxes that the compu­
ter says its all right to round
off numbers that way, you could
find yourself in jail.

With the FIX command, if you 
feed it 7.999 it will return 8 
to you. But if you give it 7.499 
it will return a 7 to you. It 
rounds to the nearest whole in­
teger with .500 .... being the 
cutoff point. One thing to note, 
when asking for the percentage 
the program wants it as you 
would write it with a percentage 
sign following it. That means if 
the sales tax is 51. it wants you 
to enter 5 and not .05. As you 
can see from the listing the FIX 
command is used before we divide 
by 100 to compensate for the way 
the percent was entered. To use 
it following this step would 
have meant the loss of the cents 
portion of the total. 

Next month, hopefully, we 
will try some graphics. 

• LISTING 1.

PROCEDURE algebra 
DIM A,B,C,D,X:INTEGER 
DIM ANS:STRING 
REPEAT 

SHELL "DISPLAY C" 
A=RND(9) 

B=RND(l00) 
C=MOD(B,A) 
D=INT(B/A) 
PRINT 
PRINT 
PRINT TAB(l0); D; "X+"; C; "=" 

; 8 
PRINT 

INPUT "WHAT IS THE VALUE OF X?" 
.x 

IF X=A THEN 
PRINT 
PRINT "THE VALUE OF X WAS INDEE 

D "; A 
ELSE 
PRINT 

PRINT "YOUR SOLUTION OF "; X; " 

., 
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IS INCORRECT." 
PRINT "THE CORRECT VALUE OF XI 

S "; A 
ENDIF 
PRINT "WOULD YOU LIKE TO TRY 

AGAIN?" 
INPUT ''ENTER Y FOR YES OR N FOR 

NO." ,ANS 
UNTIL ANS="N"
END 

• LISTING 2.

PROCEDURE TAX 
DIM ANS:STRING 
DIM T,S,P,R,F:REAL 
REPEAT 
SHELL "DISPLAY C" 

PRINT 
INPUT "AMOUNT OF THE SALE? $",S 
INPUT "TAX PERCENTAGE? ",P 
T=s•p 
R=FIX(T) 
F=R/100 
PRINT 
PRINT "TAX=$"; F 
PRINT "TOTAL==$"; F+S 
PRINT 
INPUT "ANOTHER TRANSACTION Y OR 

N? ",ANS 
UNTIL ANS="N" 
ENO 

• These procedures are included on
our DCN on disk.
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coco 

Part 2 

III 

By 
Jobn Galas 

In this part of the series we 
will. examine how the COCO III 
handles its memory. A standard 
coco III · comes equipped with 
12BK of RAM and can be expanded 
to a total of 512K quite easily. 
The micro-processor that our 
Color Computer uses is the 6809 
series manufactured by Motorola. 
This chip has 16 address lines 
and 8 data lines, which means 
that the computer can access up 
to 64K of memory at any one 
time. To handle the extra mem­
ory the computer uses a device 
known as a Memory Management 
Unit or MMU. This MMU handles 
the memory in BK blocks that can 
be switch in and out of the sys­
tem. Although, the COCO III can 
have 512K of memory it can only 
use 12BK of it at any one time. 
Before I explain this let's look 
at how this intresting computer 
sees its memory in general. 

In the older Color Computers 
memory was divided into up to 
64K of Random Access Memory 
(RAM) and 32K of Read Only Mem­
ory (ROM). RAM contained the 
data and programs while ROM 
contained the Basic interpreter 
that controlled the system when 
it was first turned on. RAM 
memory was thought of as one 
long continuous length of mem­
ory. With the new COCO III 
computer, memory is divided into 
BK blocks of memory that can be 
switched in and out as needed. 
Memory can either be Virtual or 
Physical. Physical memory is the 
total amount of memory available 
to the system, up to 512K, while 
Virtual memory is the memory 
currently being used by the sys­
tem which can be RAM or ROM and 
is restricted to 64K. 

A Color computer III with 
512K is divided into 64, BK 
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pages numbered from 0-$3F. A 
12BK standard computer uses the 
top 16 pages from $30 to $3F. 
During the startup of the compu­
ter, system pages of memory are 
mapped into the MMU for use in 
the system. The MMU which is a 
hardware device within the GIHE 
chip is controlled by two sets 
of eight page �egisters. These 
two sets can be assigned up to 
64K of Physical memory. We will 
call these two sets the PRIMARY 
SET and the SECONDARY SET. The 
Primary set contains the virtual 
memory page addresses that will 
be used by Basic for programs 
and data, while the Secondary 
set is normally used for the 
high-resolution screens and a 
buffer for HGET command among 
other things. Here is a table 
of these registers: 

PRIMARY SET SECONDARY SET 

0 $FFA0 $FFAB 
1 $FFA1 $FFA9 
2 $FFA2 $FFAA 
3 $FFA3 $FFAB 
4 $FFA4 $FFAC 
5 $FFAS $FFAD 
6 $FFA6 $FFAE 
7 $FFA7 $FFAF 

To map a physical memory page 
into a virtual memory pages all 
you need do is write the physi­
cal pages number into the cor­
rect register. For example, to 
place physical page $39 into 
Secondary set register number 
one we would store $39 into ad­
dress $FFA9. This "switching" 
is transparent to the system and 

it doesn't care which Physical 
page is mapped into a register, 
although as we shall see later 

... 
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certain pages are reserved for 
use in Basic. As you can see 
from this table although the 
Color Computer can have 512K of 
memory only 128K of it is 
available at one time. 

If we look at the memory map 
on page 311 of the manual that 
comes with the COCO III we no­
tice that normal memory from $0 
to $FFFF is called virtual mem­
ory $70000 to $7FFFF and the 
other 64K of memory is from 
$60000 to $6FFFF. Since there 
can be a total of eight 64K 
banks of memory, the MMU unit 
converts the address to the 
correct virtual address. We can 
use the LPEEK and LPOKE command 
to access any of this memory. 
The Color Computer III is de­
signed to always control the 
Primary set memory registers for 
its own use and can switch be­
tween the two register sets by 
setting or clearing Bit O of 
$FF91. 

CLEAR BIT O $FF91 TO OBTAIN THE 
PRIMARY REGISTER SET. 

SET BIT O OF $FF91 TO OBTAIN THE 
SECONDARY REGISTER SET. 

You can examine how Basic does 
this by looking at $E119 in 
Super Extended ROM. This sub­
routine activates the Secondary 
memory set at $EOFF and returns 
control back to the Primary mem­
ory set. Notice how it turns 
off the interrupts (ORCC #$50) 
and places the Stack at $DFFF. 

Normally, when the computer 
is first turned on certain pages 
of memory are mapped into the 
Primary and Secondary memory re­
gister sets. Here is the normal 
startup configuation for a 128K 
color computer. 

PRIMARY SET CONTAINS: 

120,121,122,123,124,125,126,127 

SECONDARY SET: 

120,112,113,114,115,125,117,127 

Notice that some of the memory 
pages are the same in the two 
sets. This is necessary because 
when the computer switchs from 
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the primary to secondary regis­
ter to access that extra memory, 
some instructions have to be the 
same. Also notice that the num­
bers are not for $30 to $3F but, 
correspond to the virtual page 
address. For example, 127 equals 
$7F and 112 equals $60 the pre­
fix of that page's virtual mem­
ory address. What Basic does 
when it wants to use the Secon­
dary 64K of memory is first to 
fetch a command, then jump to 
the routine in Super Extended 
Basic from the table in part 
one. If the extra memory is 
going to be used, it first 
places the parameters in page 
zero, and then turns off the 
interrupt switchs to the Se­
condary memory set. Next it 
does its work, such as drawing 
on the screen, switches back to 
the Primary set and gets the 
next instruction. Pages 112 to 
114 are the normal working area 
for the high-resolution screens, 
which could take 30K of memory. 

The system expects to find 
certain information in these 
"shared" memory pages, for the 
interrupt servicing and a secon­
dary stack for example. If this 
were not the case the computer 
could crash. This leaves three 
SK pages of memory unused. When 
the computer is turned on it 
runs through a startup sequence 
that places itself in a all RAM 
mode. It then copies the ROM's 
to RAM and patchs Basic so that 
it will recognize the new com­
mands. 

Memory can be mapped two dif­
ferent ways, all RAM and part 
RAM/ROM. The all RAM mode is 
obtained in the usual way by 
setting $FFDF. The ROM/RAM mode 
is obtained by setting $FFDE. In 
this mode the pages $3C to $3F 
are ROM. This is how we can get 
the COCO III to emulate the ol­
der model Color Computers. The 
new commands are not directly 
available in this mode but can 
be accessed through Assembly 
language. Experiment with this 
new memory system. If your com­
puter hangs up while poking 
around just turn it off wait a 
few seconds and try again. Good 
luck! 
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EDUCRTIOilRL TRIO 
Now that Summer has ended, it 

is time for childen to sharpen 
their minds. This program is 
actually three programs in one 
which are designed for teaching 
small children. The first pro­

gram, Temperature Tutor, invol­
ves guessing the temperature of 
the graphic thermometer. The 
second program, Coinbox, invol­
ves adding change. The third 
program, Multiplication Tables, 
involves drilling the operator 

on multiplication tables. The 
score is displayed along with a 
grade for the score. 

This program is provided by T

& D Subscription Software (See 
their advertisement on page 8) 
and is used by permission. 

1 'EDUCATION TRIO (C) 1988 
FROM T&D SOFTWARE 

TRIO INCLUDES "TEMP" 

' 

LTABLE" 

"COINBOX" AND "MU 
ALL WRITTEN BY 

BILL BERNICO 
2 CLEAR 2000 
3 DIM N$(100) 
4 CLS:PRINT" EDUCATIONAL TRIO 0 

F PROGRAMS":FORX=1024TO1055:P 
OKEX,PEEK(X)-64:NEXT:PRINT@l0 
0,"1). TEMPERATURE TUTOR":PRI 
NT@164,"2.) COINBOX ADDITION" 
:PRINT@228,"3.) MULTIPLICATIO 
N TABLES":PRINT@292,"4.) EXIT 

TO BASIC":PRINT@360,"(SELECT 

1, 2, 3 OR 4)
5 S$=INKEY$:IFS$=""THEN5 
6 S=VAL(S$):ON S GOTO 8,97,237,3 

77 
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7 GOTO 5 
8 PA=0:CA=0 
9 SP$="BR6 

10 A$="U4E2F2D2NL4D2BR3 
11 8$="U6R3FD1GNL3FDGL3BR7 
12 C$="BRHU4ER2FBD4GL2BR6 
13 D$="U6R3FD4GL3BR7 
14 E$="NR4U3NR2U3R4BR38D6 
15 G$="BRHU4ER2FBD2NLD2GL2BR6 
16 H$="U3NU3R4NU3D3BR3 

17 I$="BRRNRU6NLRBR48D6 
18 L$="NU6R4BR3 
19 M$="U6F2E2D6BR3 
20 N$="U6FDF2DFNU6BR3 
21 O$="BRHU4ER2FD4GL2BR6 
22 P$="U6R3FDGL38R78D3 
23 R$="U6R3FDGL2NLF38R3 
24 S$="BUFR2EUHL2HUER2FBR3BD5 
25 T$="BR2U6NL2R2BR3BD6 
26 U$="BUNU5FR2ENU5BR3BD 
27 W$="NU6E2NUF2U6BR38D6 

28 Y$="BU6D2F2ND2E2U2BR38D6 
29 N$(0)="BRHU4ER2FD4GL3BR6 
30 N$(1)="BRRNRU6GBR6BDS 
31 N$(2)="NR4UERE2UHL2GBR7BD5 
32 N$(3)="BUFR2EH2E2HL3BR78D6 
33 N$(4)="BR3U2NRL3UE3D4BR48D2 
34 N$(5)="BUFR2EU2HL3U2R4BR38D6 
35 N$(6)="BR4BUSHL2GD4FR2EUHL3BR 

7BD3 

36 N$(7)="UE4UL4BR78D6 
37 N$(8)="BRHUEHUER2FDGNL2FDGL28 

R6 

38 N$(9)="BRBUFR2EU4HL2GDFR2BR4B 
D3 

39 N$(10)=N$(1)+N$(0) 

40 PD$="BR2NUBR5 
41 QM$="BR2BU6ER2FDG28D2DBRS 

42 PMODE4,1:PCLS:SCREEN1,0 

43 DRAW"BM196,30S8"+T$+E$+M$+P$ 
44 DRAW"BM210,50S4"+N$(1)+N$(9)+ 

N$(8)+N$(8) 
45 DRAW"BM217,75"+B$+Y$ 
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46 DRAW"BM210,85"+8$+I$+L$+L$ 

47 DRAW"BM200,95"+8$+E$+R$+N$+I$ 

+C$+0$

48 DRAW"BM212,115"+A$+N$+D$ 

49 DRAW"BM203,135"+A$+N$+D$+R$+E 

$+W$ 

50 DRAW"BM200,145"+B$+A$+R$+T$+E 

$+L$+S$ 

51 LINE(184,191)-(191,0),PSET,BF 

52 DRAW"BM115,70NL7D120R30U120NR 

7 

53 FORX=lT011:DRAW"DSNR2D5NR7":N 

EXT:DRAW"DSNR2D5 

54 DRAW"L30":DRAW"U5NL2U5":FORX= 

1 TOl 1: DRA.W"NL 7U5NL2U5": NEXT 
55 CIRCLE(130,45),30,1,1, .35, .16 

56 DRAW"BM160,191"+0$ 

57 DRAW"BM160,173"+N$(2)+0$ 

58 DRAW"BM160,153"+N$(4)+0$ 

59 DRAW"BM160,133"+N$(6)+0$ 

60 DRAW"BM160,113"+N$(8)+0$ 

61 DRAW"BM160,93"+N$(1)+0$+0$ 
62 DRAW"BM160, 73"+N$ (1) +N$ ( 2) +0$ 

63 DRAW"BM86,183"+N$(1)+0$ 

64 DRAW"BM86,163"+N$(3)+0$ 

65 DRAW"BM86,143"+N$(5)+0$ 

66 DRAW"BM86,123"+N$(7)+0$ 

67 DRAW"BM86,103"+N$(9)+0$ 

68 DRAW"BM80,83"+N$(1)+N$(1)+0$ 

69 DRAW"BM7,9"+W$+H$+A$+T$+SP$+I 

$+S$+SP$+T$+H$+E$:DRAW SP$+T$ 

+E$+M$+P$+E$+R$+A$+T$+U$+R$+E

$:DRAWSP$+QM$

70 T=RND(24):IF T>24 THEN T=24 

71 DRAW"BM115,190Cl":FORX=1TO T: 

DRAW"R29UL29UR29UL29UNR29U":S 

OUNDX+l00,1:NEXT 

72 XX=l0:YY=60:X=12:Y=55:AZ$="" 

73 IK$=INKEY$ 

74 LINE(XX,YY)-(XX+15,YY+1) ,PSET 

,BF 

75 LINE(XX,YY)-(XX+15,YY+l),PRES 

ET,BF 

76 FOR Q=1T030:NEXT 

77 IFIK$='"'THEN73 

78 I=ASC(IK$):IF 1>47 ANDI<58 TH 

ENAZ$=AZ$+IK$:GOSUB88:XX=XX+1 

5:GOT073 

79 IF 1=13 THEN82 ELSE IF 1=8 AN 

D LEN(AZ$)>1 THENZ=LEN(AZ$)-1 

:AZ$=MID$(AZ$,1,Z):XX=XX-15:L 

INE(12,55)-(58,30),PRESET,BF: 

GOSUB88:GOT073 

80 IF I=8 AND LEN(AZ$)>0 THEN AZ 

$="":XX=XX-15:LINE(12,55)-(58 

,30),PRESET,BF:GOT073 

81 GOTO 73 
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82 0=VAL(AZ$):IF Q=(T•S) THEN 83 

ELSE 84 

83 SOUND1,2:SOUND200,1:DRAW"BM4, 

120"+C$+0$+R$+R$+E$+C$+T$:CA= 

CA+l:PA=PA+1:LINE(4,189)-(70, 

180),PRESET,BF:DRAW"BMS,188"+ 

N$(CA)++SP$+R$+I$+G$+H$+T$:FO 

RX=1T01000:NEXTX:LINE(0,170)­

(30,155),PRESET,BF:GOT086 

84 SOUND22,2:SOUND1,2:DRAW"BM4,1 

20"+W$+R$+0$+N$+G$:WA=WA+1:TW 

=TW+1:LINE(4,179)-(70,170),PR 

ESET, BF: DRAW"BMS, 178''+N$ (WA)+ 

SP$+W$+R$+0$+N$+G$:FORX=1T010 

OO:NEXTX:LINE(0,170)-(30,155) 

,PRESET.BF 

85 IF WA=lOTHENCLS:PRINT"TOO MAN 

Y WRONG. YOU LOSE":GOT092 

86 IF PA=lOTHENCLS:PRINT"YOU WIN 

":GOT092 

87 LINE(116,70)-(144,190),PRESET 

,BF:LINE(7,42)-(65,65),PRESET 

,BF:LINE(3,120)-(55,110),PRES 

ET,BF:GOTO 70 

88 IF LEN(AZ$)>3 THEN AZ$=MID$(A 

Z$,1,LEN(AZ$)-1):XX=XX-15:RET 

URN 

89 DRAW"BM=X;,=Y;C3S8" 

90 FORN=lTOLEN(AZ$):Z$=MID$(AZ$, 

N,1):Z=VAL(Z$):DRAW N$(Z):NEX 

T:DRAW"S4":RETURN 

91 LINE(0,150)-(40,191),PRESET,B 

F:DRAW"BM5,188"+N$(CA)+SP$+R$ 

+I$+G$+H$+T$

92 PRINT"DO YOU WANT TO TRY THIS 

PROGRAM ONE MORE TIME? (Y/N) 

93 IK$=INKEY$:IFIK$=""THEN93 

94 IF IK$="Y"THEN RUN 

95 IF IK$="N"THEN 4 

96 GOTO 93 

97 C=O:T=O: 'COINBOX 

98 RESTORE 

99 READI$:IF I$<>"LETTERS"THEN99 

100 READ LE$:READDR$:IF LE$<>"EN 

D"THENN$(ASC(LE$))=DR$:GOT010 

0 

101 DATA LETTERS 

102 DATAO,"BR3BRHU4ERFD4GNLBR2 

103 DATA1,"BR3R2U6NGD6R2 

104 DATA2,"BR3BUSER2FDGL2GD2R4 

105 DATA3,"BR38USER2FDGNLFDGL2NH 

BR3 

106 DATA4,"BR3BR3U6G3R4BD3 

107 DATAS,"BR3BUFR2EU2HL3U2R48D6 

108 DATA6,"BR3BU3R3FDGL2HU4ER2BD 

68R 

109 DATA7,"8R3BU6R4DG3D2BR3 
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110 DATA8,"BR3BRHUER2EUHL2GDFR2F 
DGNL2BR 

111 DATA9,"BR3BRR2EU4HL2GDFR38D3 
112 DATA$,"BR7BU2GL2HU3ER2NFLNU2 

D7 
113 DATA*,"BR4BUUBU3UBD6 
114 DATAA,"BR3U5ER2FD2NL4D3 
115 DATAB,"BR3RU6NLR2FDGNL2FDGNL 

3BR 
116 DATAC,"BR3BR4BU5HL2GD4FR2EBD 
117 DATAD,"BR3RU6NLR2FD4GNL2BR 
118 DATAE,"BR3U6NR4D3NR3D3R4 
119 DATAF,"BR3U3NR3U3R4BD6 
120 DATAG,"BR3BUU4ER3BD4NLD2L3NH 

R3 
121 DATAH,"BR3U3NU3R4NU3D3 
122 DATAI,"BR3R2U6NL2NR2D6R2 
123 DATAJ,"BR3F1R1E1USNL1R18D6 
124 DATAK,"BR3U3NU3RNE3F3 
125 DATAL,"BR3NU6R4 
126 DATAN,"BR3U6F4NU4D2 
127 DATAO,"BR3BRHU4ER2FD4GNL2BR 
128 DATAR,"BR3U6R3FDGL3RF3 
129 DATAS,"BR3BUFR2EUHL2HUER2FBD 

5 

130 DATAT,"BR3BU6R4L206BR2 
131 DATAU,"BR3BUNU5FR2ENU58D 
132 DATAW,"BR3NU6E2UDF2NU6 
133 DATAX,"BR3UE4NUG2H2NUF4D 
134 DATAY,"BR3BU6DF2E2NUG2D3BR2 
135 DATA END,END 
136 PMODE4,1:PCLS:SCREEN1,0 
137 CLS:PRINT" COINBOX ADDI 

TION":PRINT:PRINT:PRINT:INPUT 
"WHAT IS YOUR NAME";WN$ 

138 CLS:PRINT"WELL, ";WN$ 
139 PRINT"HOW MANY PROBLEMS DOY 

OU WANT TO TRY";:INPUT HM 
140 IF HM<l THEN 138 
141 PMODE4,1:PCLS1:SCREEN1,0:COL 

ORO,l 
142 DRAW"BM38,43ND150R40ND150R43 

ND150R44ND150R45ND150R55ND150 
L217025NR217028NR217D26NR217D 
35NR217D34R217 

143 DRAW"BM29,35NU4NR4ND4L4 
144 CIRCLE(27,55},9:EXEC43345 
145 DRAW"BM22,58":A$="1":GOSUB22 

1 

146 CIRCLE(26,82},10:EXEC43345 
147 DRAW"BM24,79NRSD3R4FD3GL3HU 
148 CIRCLE(28,110},8:EXEC43345 
149 DRAW"BM25,107NGD6NRL2BR6HU4E 

R2FD4GL2 

150 CIRCLE(23,140},13:EXEC43345 
151 DRAW"BM17,135NGR3FD3G4D2R5BR 

8BU10L5D4R4FD4GL3HU2 

152 CIRCLE(20,175},16:EXEC43345 

153 DRAW"BM11,169NR6DSR5FDSGL4HU 
2BR10BD2U10ER4FD10GL4HU2 

154 CIRCLE(55,33},9:EXEC43345 
155 DRAW"BM50,36":A$="1":GOSUB22 

1 

156 CIRCLE(98,32},10:EXEC43345 
157 DRAW"BM96,29NR5D3R4FD3GL3HU 
158 CIRCLE(142,34},8:EXEC43345 
159 DRAW"BH139,31NG06NRL2BR6HU4E 

R2FD4GL2 
160 CIRCLE(185,29},13:EXEC43345 
161 DRAW"BM179,24NGR3FD3G402RSBR 

8BU10L504R4FD4GL3HU2 
162 CIRCLE{232,26},16:EXEC43345 
163 DRAW"BM224,20NR605R5FD5GL4HU 

2BR10BD2U10ER4FD10GL4HU2 
164 FOR L=1T026:0N L GOSUB 196,1 

97,198,199,200,201,202,203,20 
4,205,206,207,208,209,210,211 
,212,213,214,215,216,217,218, 
219,220 

165 8$="BM=H; , =V;":A$=STR$(AM}+" 
$":GOSUB 221:NEXT 

166 DRAW"BM48,8":A$="SECONDS TO 
STUDY CHART":GOSUB221 

167 GOSUB 195 

.::::,:.::.::' ·.•.•,•. •••••❖.•.•.❖.•.•,•,•,•:•,•,•=·=····•:•:•:•;•:•:-:-:-. -'•'.•, , ;< ••:. i- .�,-• .• .:;,,,,•,•,•,·, ..... : : ....... -... - . . :-:•:-:-·.;.�-:-:-·•:•;•:•:-:-�❖-•;:-:-.�·-:-:,.,:;:�:: 

·: * * * NEW * * *
BASH by Steve Bjork 

:!) ) Based on a popular arcade game which we can1 mention (But sounds like "Art 
G
h
annoyed') .. BASH challenges you to clear the screen by "BASHING" your ball ;_,_=,

.
;_:.:,
_ t rough multiple brick layers. Of course you'll have help getting through this 20 

level game by activating options like, Slow Ball, Expanded Paddle, Multi-Ball :_i_i.
and morel 

13 

Reg $29.95 Introductory Special $24.95 
Color Computer 3 only 

* * * NEW*** J,: WARP FIGHTER 3·0 by Steve Bjork •:: 
Blast into Hyper-Drive with this fun-filled starship shoot-em-up I You'll have a :\ 
captain's eye view out of your 3-D cockpit as you try to rid the galaxy of the evil / 

�::,��T�ii;�;:; ::":::::: :::,;;;;; V, I 
Color Computer 

3 :
n

ly* * NEW * * * � 
MINE RESCUE by Steve Bjork } 
A terrible mine disaster has just occurred and it will be up to you and your talents ;:,. 
to enter the mine, jump the pits, avoid the spikes, fight off the bats and other ;

,
:
_
;_; creepy crawlers and gel air to the needy victims. Mine rescue features over 2 

megabytes of arcade-style graphics, real time music and multiple mine levels. 
Hours 

���
u

$�.95 Introductory Special $24.95 :t 
Color Computer 3 only 

* * * NEW***
SAMPLE DISK 
Tired of getting burned on games you haven't seen? Try our sample disk. We11 :' 
ship the above three games on a demo disk for you to see for yourself how good i, 
they are. H you decide to purchase the full versions, we will deduct the sample f.i 
disk price from your order (3-D Glasses Not Included). )_t_: Demo Disk $4.95 •. 
SUPER SPECIAL GET ALL THREE GAMES FOR $60.001 ;t 
ATTENTION PROGRAMMERS-Game Point Software is looking for lalented § 
writers. Top royalties guaranteed. "' 

GAME POINT SOFTWARE f 
Send Check or Money Order to: P. O. BOX 6907 

Add $3.00 SA-I BURBANK, CA 91510-6907 

··•·"❖• .•••. 
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168 FOR CD=lO TO O STEP-1 
169 DRAW"BM22,BCO":A$=STR$(CD):G 

OSUB221:GOSUB195:DRAW"BM22,8C 
1":A$=STR$(CD):GOSUB221 

170 NEXT CD 
171 FOR X=l TO 1300:NEXT X 
172 LINE(2,8)-(220,2),PRESET,BF 
173 LINE(38,43)-(255,191),PRESET 

,BF 
174 DRAW"BM38,43COND1SOR40ND150R 

43ND150R44ND150R45ND150R45ND1 
SOL217D25NR217028NR217D26NR21 
7035NR217D34R217 

175 DRAW"BM7,8":A$="ENTER THE CO 

RRECT ANSWER":GOSUB221 
176 FOR XX=l TO HM 

177 RD=RND(25) 
178 ON RD GOSUB196,197,198,199,2 

00;201,202,203,204,205,206,20 
7,208,209,210,211,212,213,214 
,215,216,217,218,219,220 

179 C$="":H=H+16 
180 A$="$":8$="BM=H;,=V;":GOSU82 

21:H=H-16:IFRD=25 THEN H=H-3 
181 B$="BM=H;,=V;":GOSUB221 
182 A$=INKEY$: IFA$='"'THEN182ELSE 

IFA$=CHR${8)THEN GOSUB189:GOT 
0178ELSE IF A$=CHR$(13) THEN 
GOTO 185ELSE IF A$<"0"0R A$>" 

9" THEN 182 
183 C$=C$+A$:IFRD=25 ANDLEN(C$)> 

3THEN185ELSE IF RD<>25 ANDLEN 

(C$)>2 THEN 185 
184 GOSUB221:GOT0182 
185 T=T+1:IFVAL(C$}=AM THEN A$=" 

CORRECT":C=C+1ELSEA$="WRONG" 

186 A$=A$+"* YOUR SCORE"+STR$(IN 
T(C*100/T)):B$="BM10,20":GOSU 
B 221 

187 FOR X=l TO 500:NEXT X 

188 GOSUB 189:DRAW"CO":NEXT XX:G 

OTO 193 
189 IF RD=25 THEN LINE(H-4,V+2}­

(H+35,V-10),PRESET,BF:DRAW"CO 
":GOTO 191 

190 LINE(H-2,V+2)-(H+25,V-10},PR 

ESET,BF 
191 LINE(S,ll}-(170,22),PRESET,B 

F 

192 RETURN 

193 GOTO 226 

194 EXEC 43345:FOR X=l TO 50:NEX 

T X:RETURN 

195 FOR X=l TO 535:NEXT X:RETURN 

196 H=47:V=S7:AM=2:RETURN 
197 H=86:V=57:AM=6:RETURN 

198 H=47:V=84:AM=6:RETURN 

199 H=125:V=57:AM=11:RETURN 
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200 H=84:V=84:AM=10:RETURN 
201 H=41:V=111:AM=11:RETURN 
202 H=170:V=S7:AM=26:RETURN 
203 H=125:V=84:AM=15:RETURN 
204 H=84:V=111:AM=15:RETURN 
205 H=42:V=142:AM=26:RETURN 
206 H=215:V=S7:AM=51:RETURN 

207 H=170:V=84:AM=30:RETURN 
208 H=125:V=111:AM=20:RETURN 

209 H=84:V=142:AH=30:RETURN 
210 H=41:V=176:AM=51:RETURN 
211 H=215:V=84:AM=S5:RETURN 
212 H=170:V=111:AM=35:RETURN 
213 H=125:V=142:AM=35:RETURN 
214 H=84:V=176:AM=SS:RETURN 
215 H=215:V=111:AM=60:RETURN 
216 H=170:V=142:AM=SO:RETURN 
217 H=125:V=176:AM=60:RETURN 

218 H=215:V=142:AM=75:RETURN 
219 H=170:V=176:AM=75:RETURN 
220 H=218:V=177:AM=100:RETURN 
221 DRAW B$:FOR J=l TO LEN(A$) 
222 X$=(MID$(A$,J,1}) 
223 IF X$=>"$" AND X$<="Z"THENDR 

AW N$(ASC(X$)) 
224 IF X$=" "THENDRAW"BM+7,0" 
225 NEXT J:EXEC43345:A$="":B$="" 

:RETURN 

226 CLS:PRINT"NOT BAD, "WN$;" ... 

227 PRINT"OUT OF ";HM;"PROBLEMS, 

228 PRINT"YOU GOT";C;"RIGHT 
229 PRINT"FOR A SCORE OF";INT((C 

*100)/T):C=O:T=O
230 PRINT@263,"WOULD YOU LIKE TO 

231 PRINT:PRINTTAB(9)"1.) TRY AG 

AIN 

232 PRINTTAB(9)"2.) QUIT 
233 IK$=INKEY$: IF IK$='"'THEN233 

234 IF IK$="1"THEN 137 

235 IF IK$="2"THEN 4 

236 GOTO 233 
237 'MULTIPLICATION TABLES 
238 CLS:PRINT@6,"multiplication" 

:POKE1044,32:PRINT@21,"tables 

"; :PRINT@66,"HOW MANY SECONDS 

DO YOU WANT TO STUDY THE 
CHART BEFORE BEGINNI 

NG THE PROGRAM? CHOOS 

E A  NUMBEG (10-60) 

239 SOUND191,1:PRINT@264,"";:INP 

UT S:SOUND191,1 

240 IF S<lO OR S>60THEN PRINT@26 

6,"":GOTO 239 

241 PRINT@322,"HOW MANY PROBLEMS 

DO YOU WISH TO TRY (1 

-100)";:INPUT TP

242 GOSUB 375 



4-1-.. e· "The WIZARD'S CASTLE" is a very special 'TANDY' 
LI)& 'Color Computer' magazine. We devote cur entire 

tJ1zarcfij 
m magazine to the 'Ceco family'. Our- articles incl-

l m de columns like: "Wizard's Corner", "Letters ta
�e"a���L+IC� the Editor", "Cuestiens for the Wizafd�, "Pencil-- .... _.,. .. ,_ ' Pals","Wizard's Castle Scoreboard","Word Search", 

"Past-It-Notes", "Programmers Carner", "Software Reviews", "Hardware Reviews", 
"Doctor Cato", "Hardware Modifications", NAdventure Hints", and "BBS UpDates". 
Jf you have been looking for a smaller more 'PERSONAL' version of a CoCo 'MAG' 
then we're 'EXACTLY' what you've been looking fer. Remember we're exclusivelu 
for owners of any of TandLf's Color Computers. Ille support Coto 's 1, 2, and 3 • 
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

• Please send me 12 POWER PACKED issues •
• of: "The WIZARD'S CASTLE" magazine •

FOR 

RUSH! 

ORDER 

SEE 

••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

• Please mail orders to:•
• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

. . . . .

. . . . .

. . . . . 

USA ONLY! I 

..

for onlu �10.00 per yr•
•

Canada ONLY! for only $15.00 per yr•
• 

Overseas for only $30.00 per ur• 

• • 

• "The WIZARD'S CASTLE" •
• Dept. 411B • 
• 1737 farmville Road • 
• Shelby, NC 28150 •
••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• BELOW 

Name: ...•.•.......•..•••................... #tl41#4141tltl###tttt#tttltl41414141#414141tltt4141114141# 
41 We now have a 'BBS' devoted to 41 

Address: ..••.•...................•......... 41 'Uploadin�• articles into our # 
41 offices. You can place orders ti

Citu: ••••••••.•.•.••.• St: ..•••. 2ip: ........ ti here also. BBS # C70'i)'i3'i-2629 4t 

tltltltl#tl#tltltttltl4141tl#4141tl##tltl414141tltltl4141tl#tl 
Phone: • C ••.••• ) •.•.•••• -••..••••.••....•.••• 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Are uou always running out of disks???? Do you dread paying 
51.50 or more per disk? Now, the answer to all of your disk 

· problems can be answered here et the •CASTLE'. We are offer­
ing only premium quality DSDD diskettes et under 51.00 each.
These are 'TOP DUALITY' guaranteed disks. Jf you ever get a
bad one. Just send it back for replacement. We will sell
these disks in Quantities of 10, 25, 50, or even 100 per pk.
Prices each will be cheaper depending upon amount purchased.
This brand of disks is one ell of our members have used for
over four years. We hardly ever find ' 1' bad disk for every
purchase we make. If you are tired of paying top dollar for

disks then tr� Just one order from us. You don't have anything to lose and onlu 
SSMONEYSS to save .

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• SAUE! 
• Please send me: 
• 

• 10 DSDD Disks for only 
• 

• 25 DSDD Disks for only 
• 

• 
. . . . .  50 0500 Disks for only 

• 

• .•... 100 DSDD Disks for only 

5 7.50 

!US.DO

525.00 

S'iS,00 

• ••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

• $$MONEYS$ • • 

total• 
• 

total• 
• 

total• 
• 

total• 

ORDER 

THE 

DISKS 

• Please mail orders to:•
• • 

• "The WIZARD'S CASTLE" •
• Disks Dept. �1B • 
• 1737 Farmville Road • 
• Shelby, 'NC 28150 • 
• • 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• TODAY!! ••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

Name:...................................... NOTICE! 

4141"11#41#11#1"41#tl41"""""414141#411tltl#41tl# 
Address: •....•..•..•.•..•.••••••••......... ti We now have a 'BBS' devoted to # 

4t 'Uploading' articles into our ti 
City: •.•••....•......• St: ...... 2ip: ......... ti off1c�s.- You can place orders ti 

"here else. BBS tl C70'i)�3�-2629 # 
Phone: .C ••••.• ) ..•.•••• -.•••••••.••.•••.••. """41"#41#tl4141tl"#4141tltl##"""'"""""'""'" 
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243 PRINT@36,"4 6 8 10 12 14 1 
6 18 20"; 

244 PRINT@68,"6 9 12 15 18 21 2 

4 27 30"; 

245 PRINT@l00,"8 12 16 20 24 28 

32 36 40"; 
246 PRINT@131,"10 15 20 25 30 35 

40 45 50"; 

247 PRINT@l63,"12 18 24 30 36 42 

48 54 60"; 

248 PRINT@195,"14 21 28 35 42 49 

56 63 70"; 

249 PRINT@227,"16 24 32 40 48 56 

64 72 80"; 

250 PRINT@259,"18 27 36 45 54 63 

72 81 90"; 

251 PRINT@291,"20 30 40 50 60 70 

80 90 100"; 

252 FORX=l344T01442:POKEX,32:NEX 

TX 

253 FORX=l469T01535:POKEX,32:NEX 

TX 

254 FORST=S TO 1STEP-1:PRINT@419 

,ST"SECONDS TO START TIME ";: 

EXEC43345:FORU=1T0700:NEXTU,S 

T 

255 GOSUB375 

256 PRINT@387,"RIGHT:";RA;:PRINT 

@419,"WRONG:";WA; 

257 Q=WA+RA 

258 IF Q=O THEN 260 

259 E=INT((RA/Q)*lOO) 

260 PRINT@433,E;"% RIGHT";:PRINT 

@401,TP;"PROBLEMS"; 

261 IF E=O THEN A$="":GOTO 276 

262 IF E<50 THEN A$="F-":GOT0276 

263 IF E<60 THEN A$="F":GOT0276 

264 IF E<65 THEN A$="D-":GOT0276 

265 IF E<70 THEN A$="D":GOT0276 

266 IF E<74 THEN A$="D+":GOT0276 

267 IF E<77 THEN A$="C-":GOT0276 

268 IF E<80 THEN A$="C":GOT0276 

269 IF E<83 THEN A$="C+":GOT0276 

270 IF E<86 THEN A$="B-":GOT0276 

271 IF E<90 THEN A$="B":GOT0276 

272 IF E<93 THEN A$="B+":GOT0276 

273 IF E<96 THEN A$="A-":GOT0276 

274 IF E<98 THEN A$="A":GOT0276 

275 IF E<lOlTHEN A$="A+" 

276 PRINT@451,"TOTAL:"Q;:PRINT@4 

66, "GRADE: "A$ 

277 FORH=1376T01504STEP32:POKEH, 

32:NEXTH:FORY=1377T01505STEP3 

2:POKEY,32:NEXTY:FORG=1407T01 

535STEP32:POKEG,32:NEXTG 

278 PRINT@327,"WHAT IS THE ANSWE 

R":FORX=1344T01375:POKEX,PEEK 

(X)-64:NEXT 
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279 PP=RND(2):IF PP=l THEN 326 E 
LSE IF PP=2 THEN 280 

280 P=RND(45):0N P GOTO 281,282, 

283,284,285,286,287,288,289,2 

90,291,292,293,294,295,296,29 

7,298,299,300,301,302,303,304 

,305,306,307,308,309,310,311, 

312,313,314,315,316,317,318,3 

19,320,321,322,323,324,325 

281 SP=36:N=4:GOT0369 

282 SP=39:N=6:GOT0369 

283 SP=42:N=8:GOT0369 

284 SP=45:N=l0:GOT0369 

285 SP=48:N=l2:GOT0369 

286 SP=51:N=l4:GOT0369 

287 SP=54:N=16:GOT0369 

288 SP=57:N=18:GOT0369 

289 SP=60:N=20:GOT0369 

290 SP=68:N=6:GOT0369 

291 SP=71:N=9:GOT0369 

292 SP=74:N=l2:GOT0369 

293 SP=77:N=15:GOT0369 

294 SP=80:N=l8:GOT0369 

295 SP=83:N=21:GOT0369 

296 SP=86:N=24:GOT0369 

297 SP=89:N=27:GOT0369 

298 SP=92:N=30:GOT0369 

299 SP=100:N=8:GOT0369 

300 SP=103:N=12:GOT0369 

301 SP=106:N=l6:GOT0369 

302 SP=l09:N=20:GOT0369 

303 SP=ll2:N=24:GOT0369 

304 SP=l15:N=28:GOT0369 

305 SP=ll8:N=32:GOT0369 

306 SP=l21:N=36:GOT0369 

307 SP=124:N=40:GOT0369 

308 SP=132:N=l0:GOT0369 

309 SP=135:N=15:GOT0369 

310 SP=138:N=20:GOT0369 

311 SP=141:N=25:GOT0369 

312 SP=144:N=30:GOT0369 

313 SP=l47:N=35:GOT0369 

314 SP=150:N=40:GOT0369 

315 SP=l53:N=45:GOT0369 

316 SP=l56:N=50:GOT0369 

317 SP=l64:N=l2:GOT0369 

318 SP=l67:N=18:GOT0369 

319 SP=170:N=24:GOT0369 

320 SP=173:N=30:GOT0369 

321 SP=176:N=36:GOT0369 

322 SP=179:N=42:GOT0369 

323 SP=182:N=48:GOT0369 

324 SP=l85:N=54:GOT0369 

325 SP=188:N=60:GOT0369 

326 P=RND(36):0N P GOT0327,328,3 

29,330,331,332,333,334,335,33 

6,337,338,339,340,341,342,343 

,344,345,346,347,348,349,350, 
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351,352,353,354,355,356,357,3 
58,359,360,361,362 

327 SP=196:N=14:GOT0369 
328 SP=199:N=21:GOT0369 
329 SP=202:N=28:GOT0369 
330 SP=205:N=35:GOT0369 
331 SP=208:N=42:GOT0369 
332 SP=211:N=49:GOT0369 
333 SP=214:N=56:GOT0369 
334 SP=217:N=63:GOT0369 
335 SP=220:N=70:GOT0369 
336 SP=228:N=16:GOT0369 
337 SP=231:N=24:GOT0369 
338 SP=234:N=32:GOT0369 
339 SP=237:N=40:GOT0369 
340 SP=240:N=48:GOT0369 
341 SP=243:N=56:GOT0369 
342 SP=246:N=64:GOT0369 
343 SP=249:N=72:GOT0369 
344 SP=252:N=80:GOT0369 
345 SP=260:N=18:GOT0369 
346 SP=263:N=27:GOT0369 
347 SP=266:N=36:GOT0369 
348 SP=269:N=45:GOT0369 
349 SP=272:N=54:GOT0369 
350 SP=275:N=63:GOT0369 
351 SP=278:N=72:GOT0369 
352 SP=281:N=81:GOT0369 
353 SP=284:N=90:GOT0369 
354 SP=292:N=20:GOT0369 
355 SP=295:N=30:GOT0369 
356 SP=298:N=40:GOT0369 
357 SP=301:N=50:GOT0369 
358 SP=304:N=60:GOT0369 
359 SP=307:N=70:GOT0369 
360 SP=310:N=80:GOT0369 
361 SP=313:N=90:GOT0369 
362 SP=316:N=100:GOT0369 
363 PLAY"TSOCDEFGAB04CDEFGAB" 
364 PRINT@l104,"do you want to:"; 
365 PRINT@168,"1.) TRY AGAIN"; 
366 PRINT@200,"2.) GIVE UP"; 
367 PRINT@264,"ENTER (1 OR 2)"; 
368 IN$=INKEY$:IF IN$=""THEN368E 

LSEIF IN$="1"THEN RUN ELSE IF 
IN$<>"1"THEN 4 

369 TA=WA+RA:IF TA=TP THEN 363PR 
INT@SP,""; :LINEINPUTA$ 

370 PRINT@SP,"": :LINEINPUTA$ 
371 A=VAL(A$) 
372 IF A=N THEN RA=RA+1:SOUND100 

,1:SOUND150,1:SOUND200,1:FORC 
=1T02000:NEXTC:GOT0255 

373 IF A<>N THEN WA=WA+1:SOUND10 
0,1:SOUND60,1:SOUND20,1:FORC= 
1T02000:NEXTC:GOT0255 

374 GOTO 369 
375 CLS:PRINT@0,"1 2 3 4 5 
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6 7 8 9 10":FORX=1024T01 
055:POKEX,PEEK(X)-64:NEXT:PRI 
NT@32,"2"; :PRINT@64,"3"; :PRIN 
T@l96,"4"; :PRINT@128,"5"; :PRIN 
T@l160, "6"; : PRINT@ll 92, "7"; : PRI 
NT@l224,"8"; :PRINT@l256,"9"; :PR 
INT@288,"10"; 

376 FORX=1056T01312STEP32:POKEX, 
PEEK(X)-64:NEXT:FORX=1057T013 
13STEP32:POKEX,PEEK(X)-64:NEX 
T:RETURN 

377 CLS:ENO 

SP-1200AS PR:X:NTERS 

How would you like a printer that does the 
folloW1ng? 

• Uses both single sheet or p1n fed
paper, Tractor or Friction feed,

• Has near letter quality print.
• Will store several pages of print in

its 1� buffer and free your computer
while printing is being completed,

• Auto111Stically loads paper,
• Prints Italics, superscripts, sub­

scripts, bold, double width characters.
• Allows special characters to be created

and loaded. Make your own characters
sets.

• Prints International Characters from
France, GerD1Bny, Engle.nd, Denmark,
Italy, end Spain,

• Hes e rraphics lllOdes.
• Prints Pica, Elite, Condensed, and

Condensed-Elite.
• Front panel or software selection of

print types,
• Can be used with IBM compatible or any

other computer with an ASCII port,
• Color Computer Cable is included,
• Dyprint Software 1s included for

lllaking LARGE si&ns or blowin.1: up any
fli,[)DE 4 Graphics picture,

• Two C2) year warranty. Compare the
warranty on other printers.

• A professional printer fer only $229,

Pree UPS Shipping. Give street address. 
Order SP-1200AS and specify tape or disk 
software for DYPRINT. 

Checks VISA or MC Cards 

DYNAMIC ELECTRONICS 
BOX 896 (205) 773-27�8 

HARTSELLE. AL 35640 

I• tst5r=nl 



Dynamic Color news Sept 1966 

by 
Bill Bernico 

Last month we presented a 
program by Bill Bernice that 
gave information about any state 
in the United States. This 
month he has supplied us with a 
program that gives information 
about neighboring states. You 
can move from one state to an­
other by pressing E for East, W 
for West, N for North and S for 
South. 

1 'U.S. MOVE by Bill Bernice 
(C) 1988 BILL BERNICO SOFTW

ARE 
2 CLS:PRINT"TO OPERATE THIS NON­

GRAPHICS GEOGRAPHY PROGRAM 
, SIMPLY HIT N,S,E, OR W TO T 
RAVEL NORTH, SOUTHEAST OR WES 
T. YOU WILL BE PRE- VENTED F 
ROM CROSSING ANY BO.ROERS",,,, 
,,"HIT ANY KEY TO BEGIN":EXEC 
44539 

3 CLS:PRINT@237,"ALABAMA";:GOSUB 
195 

4 GOSUB205 
5 IFI$="N"THEN159ELSEIFI$="S"THE 

NGOSUB196ELSEIFI$="E"THEN35EL 
SEIFI$="W"THEN87 

6 GOT04 

7 CLS:PRINT@237,"ARIZONA";:GOSUB 
195 

8 GOSUB205 

9 IFI$="N"THEN167ELSEIFI$="S"THE 

NGOSUB203ELSEIFI$="E"THEN115E 
LSEIFI$="W"THEN15 

10 
11 

12 
13 

14 
15 

16 
17 

18 
19 

20 
21 

22 
23 

24 
25 

26 
27 

28 
29 

30 
31 
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GOTO 8 
CLS:PRINT@237,"ARKANSAS";:GOS 
UB195 
GOSUB205 
IFI$="N"THEN91ELSEIFI$="S"THE 
N63ELSEIFI$="E"THEN87ELSEIFI$ 
="W"THEN135 
GOT012 
CLS:PRINT@236,"CALIFORNIA"; :G 
OSUB195 
GOSUB205 
IFI$="N"THEN139ELSEIFI$="S"TH 
ENGOSUB203ELSEIFI$="E"THEN103 
ELSEIFI$="W"THENGOSUB204 
GOT016 
CLS:PRINT@237,"COLORADO";:GOS 
UB195 
GOSU8205 

IFI$="N"THEN191ELSEIFI$="S"TH 
EN115ELSEIFI$="E"THENSSELSEIF 
I$="W"THEN167 
GOT020 

CLS:PRINT@235,"CONNECTICUT";: 
GOSUB195 
GOSUB205 

IFI$="N"THEN75ELSEIFI$="S"THE 
N119ELSEIFI$="E"THEN147ELSEIF 
I$="W"THEN119 
GOT024 

CLS:PRINT@237,"DELAWARE"; :GOS 
UB195 
GOSUB205 

IFI.$="N"THEN111ELSEIFI$= "S"TH 
EN71ELSEIFI$="E"THEN111ELSEIF 
I$="W"THEN71 
GOT028 

CLS:PRINT@237,"FLORIDA"; :GOSU 
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8195 65 IFI$="N"THEN11ELSEIFI$="S"THE 

32 GOSUB205 NGOSUB196ELSEIFI$="E"THEN87EL 

33 IFI$="N"THEN35ELSEIFI$="S"THE SEIFI$="W"THEN163 

NGOSUB196ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSU 66 GOT064 

B198ELSEIFI$="W"THENGOSUB197 67 CLS:PRINT@238,"MAINE"; :GOSUB1 

34 GOT032 95 

35 CLS:PRINT@237,"GEORGIA"; :GOSU 68 GOSUB205 

B195 69 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$= 

36 GOSUB205 "S"THENGOSUB200ELSEIFI$="E"TH 

37 IFI$="N"THEN151ELSEIFI$="S"TH ENGOSUB199ELSEIFI$="W"THEN107 

EN31ELSEIFI$="E"THEN151ELSEIF 

I$="W"THEN3 70 GOT068 

38 GOT036 71 CLS:PRINT@237,"MARYLAND";:GOS 

39 CLS:PRINT@238,"IDAHO"; :GOSUBl UB195 

95 72 GOSUB205 

40 GOSUB205 73 IFI$="N"THEN143ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

41 IFI$="N"THEN95ELSEIFI$="S"THE EN175ELSEIFI$="E"THEN27ELSEIF 

N103ELSEIFI$="E"THEN191ELSEIF I$="W"THEN183 

I$="W"THEN139 74 GOT072 

42 GOT040 75 CLS:PRINT@235,"MASSACHUSETTS" 

43 CLS:PRINT@237,"ILLINOIS"; :GOS ; :GOSUB195 

UB195 76 GOSUB205 

44 GOSUB205 77 IFI$="N"THEN107ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

45 IFI$="N"THEN187ELSEIFI$="S"TH EN23ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSUB198E 

EN59ELSEIFI$="E"THEN47ELSEIFI LSEIFI$="W"THEN119 

$="W"THEN91 78 GOTO 76 

46 GOT044 79 CLS:PRINT@236,"MICHIGAN";:GOS 

47 CLS:PRINT@237,"INDIANA"; :GOSU UB195 

B195 80 GOSUB205 

48 GOSUB205 81 IFI$="N"THENGOSU8201ELSEIFI$= 

49 IFI$="N"THEN79ELSEIFI$="S"THE "S"THEN47ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSU 

N59ELSEIFI$="E"THEN131ELSEIFI B199ELSEIFI$="W"THEN187 

$="W"THEN43 82 GOT080 

50 GOT048 83 CLS:PRINT@236,"MINNESOTA"; :GO 

51 CLS:PRINT@238,"IOWA";:GOSUB19 SUB195 

5 84 GOSUB205 

52 GOSUB205 85 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$= 

53 IFI$="N"THEN83ELSEIFI$="S"THE "S"THEN51ELSEIFI$="E"THEN187E 

N91ELSEIFI$="E"THEN43ELSEIFI$ LSEIFI$="W"THEN127 

="W"THEN99 86 GOT084 

54 GOT052 87 CLS:PRINT@236,"MISSISSIPPI";: 

55 CLS:PRINT@l237,"KANSAS"; :GOSUB GOSUB195 

195 88 GOSUB205 

56 GOSUB205 89 IFI$="N"THEN159ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

57 IFI$="N"THEN99ELSEIFI$="S"THE ENGOSUB196ELSEIFI$="E"THEN3EL 

N135ELSEIFI$="E"THEN91ELSEIFI SEIFI$="W"THEN63 

$="W"THEN19 90 GOT088 

58 GOT056 91 CLS:PRINT@237,"MISSOURI"; :GOS 

59 CLS:PRINT@237,"KENTUCKY"; :GOS UB195 

UB195 92 GOSUB205 

60 GOSUB205 93 IFI$="N"THEN51ELSEIFI$="S"THE 

61 IFI$="N"THEN47ELSEIFI$="S"THE N11ELSEIFI$="E"THEN43ELSEIFI$ 

N159ELSEIFI$="E"THEN175ELSEIF ="W"THEN55 

I$="W"THEN91 94 GOT092 

62 GOT060 95 CLS:PRINT@l237,"MONTANA"; :GOSU 

63 CLS:PRINT@236,"LOUISIANA";:GO B195 

SUB195 96 GOSUB205 

64 GOSUB205 97 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$= 

19 
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"S"THEN191ELSEIFI$="E"THEN127 
ELSEIFI$="W"THEN39 

98 GOT096 
99 CLS:PRINT@237,"NEBRASKA";:GOS 

UB195 
100 GOSUB205 
101 IFI$="N"THEN155ELSEIFI$="S"T 

HENSSELSEIFI$="E"THEN51ELSEIF 
I$="W"THEN191 

102 GOT0100 
103 CLS:PRINT@237,"NEVADA";:GOSU 

B195 
104 GOSUB205 
105 IFI$="N"THEN39ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

EN15ELSEIFI$="E"THEN167ELSEIF 
I$="W"THEN15 

106 GOT0104 
107 CLS:PRINT@235,"NEW HAMPSHIRE 

"; : GOSUBl 95 
108 GOSUB205 
109 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$ 

="S"THEN7SELSEIFI$="E"THEN67E 
LSEIFI$="W"THEN171 

110 GOT0108 
111 CLS:PRINT@236,"NEW JERSEY";: 

GOSUB195 
112 GOSUB205 
113 IFI$="N"THEN119ELSEIFI$="5"T 

HEN27ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSUB198 
ELSEIFI$="W"THEN143 

114 GOT0112 
115 CLS:PRINT@236,"NEW MEXICO";: 

GOSUB195 
116 GOSUB205 
117 IFI$="N"THEN19ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

ENGOSUB203ELSEIFI$="E"THEN163 
ELSEIFI$="W"THEN7 

118 GOT0116 
119 CLS:PRINT@237,"NEW YORK";:GO 

SUB195 
120 GOSUB205 
121 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$ 

="S"THEN143ELSEIFI$="E"THEN17 
1ELSEIFI$="W"THENGOSUB202 

122 GOTO 120 
123 CLS:PRINT@235,"NORTH CAROLIN 

A" ; : GOSUBl 95 
124 GOSUB205 
125 IFI$="N"THEN175ELSEIFI$="S"T 

HEN151ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSUB19 
8ELSEIFI$="W"THEN159 

126 GOTO 124 
127 CLS: PRIN'J.@235, "NORTH DAKOTA" 

; :GOSUB195 
128 GOSUB205 
129 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$ 

="S"THEN155ELSEIFI$="E"THEN83 
ELSEIFI$="W"THEN95 
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These are collections of pro�ra•s froa 
Dynamic Color News. Number after program
iu the issue number. 

DCN-.l.. 

• 64K all RAH, • 2- bank address file,
Al arm Clock. Loan Interest, Charac'ter
Cenerator .• Bank Switching.

• CC-2 Memory managers

DCN-2 

Check Book Program., Ball Team Sort 
Program .. Card Shuffling, Student Study 
Procram, Address File. 

DCN-3 

Restore-Recover program lost after NEW 
command, Fast Food, Bar Graph, Memory Peek 
& Poke, Graphics draw.

DCN-4 

Address File with Sort up to JOO names, 
Morse Code Cenerator, Star Constellations, 
Dueling Cannons. 

DC:N-S 

COLOR COMPUTER 3 PROCRAHS 

CC-3 Memory Manager- Switch 8K blocks 138,
CC-3 Error Trapping- Progra� to print
error message 137, CC-3 Graphics #3B, CC-J
Gr�phics Save 140

DCN-6 

Accounts Payable- Business program #38. 
Dog Race (game) #40, Compound Interest­
Figure best investment deal. #40, Address 
File Disk Sort (up to 100 names) #40, 
Invoice Program- Example for uriting your 
own #36. 

OCN-7 

Heteors (�amel #41. Qraphics print-Use 
regular print for large picture #42, 
Parachute Ciamel #42, Husie (Peace)- Hear 
quality computer music. #4J, Ceneology­
Keep records of y�ur family tree #39. 

DCN-B 

Oware (Came) 136, Save the Haiden (Word 
ga�e) #43, Printer Utilities - Print 
information on screen to printer #�4. 
Craphics·screen Dump Program #44. 

Prograas are $5,95 each tape or disk. Add 
$1 shipping. Checks, VISA & NC. 

DYNAMIC ELECTRONICS 
BOX 896 (205) 773-.2758
HARTSELLE. AL 35640
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130 GOT0128 
131 CLS:PRINT@238,"0HIO"; :GOSUBl 

95 
132 GOSUB205 
133 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$ 

="S"THEN183ELSEIFI$="E"THEN14 
3ELSEIFI$="W"THEN47 

134 GOTO 132 
135 CLS:PRINT@237,"0KLAHOMA";:GO 

SUB195 

136 GOSUB205 
137 IFI$="N"THEN55ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

EN163ELSEIFI$="E"THEN11ELSEIF 
I$="W"THEN163 

138 GOT0136 
139 CLS:PRINT@238,"0REGON"; :GOSU 

B195 

140 GOSUB205 
141 IFI$="N"THEN179ELSEIFI$="S"T 

HEN15ELSEIFI$="E"THEN39ELSEIF 

I$="W"THENGOSUB204 

142 GOTO 140 
143 CLS:PRINT@236,"PENNSYLVANIA" 

; :GOSUB195 

144 GOSUB205 
145 IFI$="N"THEN119ELSEIFI$="S"T 

HEN71ELSEIFI$="E"THEN111ELSEI 
FI$="W"THEN131 

146 GOT0144 
147 CLS:PRINT@236,"RHODE ISLAND" 

; :GOSUB195 
148 GOSUB205 
149 IFI$="N"THEN75ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

ENGOSUB200ELSEIFI$="E"THEN75E 

LSEIFI$="W"THEN23 

150 GOT0148 
151 CLS:PRINT@235,"SOUTH CAROLIN 

A" ; : GOSUBl 95 

152 GOSUB205 

153 IFI$="N"THEN123ELSEIFI$="S"T 

HEN35ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSUB198 

ELSEIFI$="W"THEN35 

154 GOT0152 
155 CLS:PRINT@235,"SOUTH DAKOTA" 

; :GOSUB195 
156 GOSUB205 

157 IFI$="N"THEN127ELSEIFI$="S"T 

HEN51ELSEIFI$="E"THEN83ELSEIF 

I$="W"THEN95 
158 GOT0156 

159 CLS:PRINT@236,"TENNESSEE";:G 
OSUB195 

160 GOSUB205 

161 IFI$="N
1'THEN59ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

EN3ELSEIFI$="E"THEN123ELSEIFI 
$="W"THEN11 

162 GOT0160 
163 CLS:PRINT@238,"TEXAS";:GOSUB 
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195 
164 GOSUB205 

165 IFI$="N"THEN135ELSEIFI$="S"T 
HENGOSUB203ELSEIFI$="E"THEN63 

ELSEIFI$="W"THEN115 
166 GOT0164 

167 CLS:PRINT@238,"UTAH"; :GOSUB1 

95 
168 GOSUB205 

169 IFI$="N"THEN39ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

EN7ELSEIFI$="E"THEN19ELSEIFI$ 

="W"THEN103 

170 GOT0168 

171 CLS:PRINT@237,"VERMONT"; :GOS 

UB195 
172 GOSUB205 

173 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$ 

="S"THEN75ELSEIFI$="E"THEN107 
ELSEIFI$="W"THEN119 

174 GOT0172 

175 CLS:PRINT@237,"VIRGINIA"; :GO 
SUB195 

176 GOSU8205 

177 IFI$="N"THEN71ELSEIFI$="S"TH 
EN123ELSEIFI$="E"THENGOSUB198 
ELSEIFI$="W"THEN183 

178 GOT0176 

179 CLS:PRINT@236,"WASHINGTON";: 
GOSUB195 

180 GOSUB205 

181 IFI$="N"THENGOSUB201ELSEIFI$ 
="S"THEN139ELSEIFI$="E"THEN39 
ELSEIFI$="W"THENGOSUB204 

182 GOT0180 

183 CLS:PRINT@235,"WEST VIRGINIA 

"; : GOSUBl 95 
184 GOSUB205 

185 IFI $= "N''THEN131ELSEIFI$= "S"T 

HEN175ELSEIFI$="E"THEN175ELSE 

IFI$="W"THEN59 
186 GOT0184 

187 CLS:PRINT@236,"WISCONSIN"; :G 

OSUB195 
188 GOSU8205 

189 IFI$="N"THEN79ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

EN43ELSEIFI$="E"THEN79ELSEIFI 

$="W"THEN83 
190 GOT0188 

191 CLS:PRINT@237,"WYOMING"; :GOS 
UB195 

192 GOSU8205 

193 IFI$="N"THEN95ELSEIFI$="S"TH 

EN19ELSEIFI$="E"THEN155ELSEIF 

I$="W"THEN39 
194 GOT0192 

195· PRINT@14, "north"; : PRINT@494, 
"south"; :PRINT@l160,"w";:PRINT 
@l191,"e";:PRINT@192,"e"; :PRIN 

• 
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T@223,"a";:PRINT@224,"s";:PRI 
NT@255,"s"; :PRINT@256,"t";:PR 
INT@287,"t"; :RETURN 

196 PRINT@423,"•• GULF OF MEXICO 
*'"; :PRINT@391,STRING$(20,17 

5): :RETURN 
197 PR I NT@34 , "G" ; : PR I NT@66, "U" ; : 

PRINT@98,"L"; :PRINT@130,"F";: 
PRINT@194,"0"; :PRINT@226,"F"; 
:PRINT@290,"M"; :PRINT@322,"E" 
;:PRINT@354,"X"; :PRINT@386,"I 
";:PRINT@418,"C";:PRINT@450," 
O"; :FORX=35T0451STEP32:PRINT@ 
X,CHR$(175); :NEXTX:RETURN 

198 PRINT@61,"'"; :PRINT@93,"'";: 
PRINT@157,"A";:PRINT@189,"T"; 
:PRINT@221,"L";:PRINT@253,"A" 
;:PRINT@285,"N";:PRINT@317,"T 

"; : PRINT@349, "I" ; : PRINT@381 , " 
C";:PRINT@445,"*";:PRINT@477, 
"*";:FORX=60T0476STEP32:PRINT 
@X,CHR$(175); :NEXTX:RETURN 

199 PRINT@93,"*";:PRINT@125,"*"; 
:PRINT@189,"C"; :PRINT@221,"A" 
;:PRINT@253,"N"; :PRINT@285,"A 
";:PRINT@317,"D"; :PRINT@349," 
A";:PRINT@413,"*";:PRINT@445, 
"*"; :FORX=92T0444STEP32:PRINT 
@X,CHR$(255); :NEXTX:RETURN 

200 PRINT@425,"** ATLANTIC **";: 
PRINT@393,STRING$(14,175);:RE 
TURN 

201 PRINT@74,"** CANADA **":PRIN 
T@106,STRING$(12,255);:RETURN 

202 PRINT@66,"*";:PRINT@98,"*";: 
PRINT@162,"C"; :PRINT@194,"A"; 
:PRINT@226,"N";:PRINT@258,"A" 
;:PRINT@290,"D"; :PRINT@322,"A 
"; :PRINT@l386,"•";:PRINT@418," 
*";:FORX=67T0419STEP32:PRINT@ 
X,CHR$(255);:NEXTX:RETURN 

203 PRINT@426,"*• MEXICO ••":PRI 
NT@394,STRING$(12,207);:RETUR 
N 

204 PRINT@34,"•";:PRINT@66,"*";: 
PRINT@130,"P"; :PRINT@162,"A"; 
:PRINT@194,"C"; :PRINT@l226,"I" 
: : PRINT@258, "F": : PRINT@290, "I 

";:PRINT@322,"C";:PRINT@386," 
'-";:PRINT@418,"*";:FORX=35T04 
19STEP32:PRINT@X,CHR�(175);:N 
EXTX:RETURN 

205 I$=INKEY$:IFI$=""THEN205ELSE 
RETURN 
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ffiDDEffiS 
Now you can access bulletin 
boards end other computers. 
These MODEMS ere complete with 
our DYTERN-2 software which is 
compatible with all color com­
puters. You can also use your 
computer ror telephone dialing 
and answering. A cable for 
connecting the modem to your 
computer is included. Instal­
lation just requires connect­
ing the H0DEH to the phone 
line end to your computer with 
the included cables. 

Features ere es follows: 

• 300/1200/ or 2400 baud

• Pulse or Tone Dialing

• Full/Half Duplex Operation

• Dual Phone Jacks

• Works with any computer
with en ASCII port

• Automatic Answering Option

• Computer Controlled Dialing
(Use your computer to dial)

• Speaker with Volume Control

• Bell 103/212A Co�patible

• DYTERH-2 Software Included
(Specify Tape or Disk)

• coco Cable is Included

• 2- Year Warranty

M-1200 for 300/1200 baud $119

H-2�00 for 300/1200/2�00 ,1e9

Free UPS Shipping. Give 
street eddress. Specify tape 
or disk software. 

Checls VISA or tlC cards 

DYNAH%C ELECTRON%CS 
130>< 1896 1205) 773-:Z?SB 
HARTSELLE. AL 35640 
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BRSIC PROGRHmm1nG 
Jl 1-l

........... 
·-------­.......... 

-:------

DIRECT ACCESS FILES I 

This is a series on basic 
programming. Each month we 
cover new material and give 
example programs that show how 
to use the material covered plus 
previous material. Basic is a 
very powerful programming lan­
guage. 

We have written basic pro­
grams that make printing this 
magazine much easier. One pro­
gram reformats basic program 
listings to indent line contin­
uations 3 spaces. This makes 
the lines easier to read. It 
has the disadvantage of dis­
torting the original format of 
the line. However it is easy to 
see the starting of each program 
line. 

A second basic program that 
we have written allows the 
printer to print any number of 
columns in one pass. We have 
one wide carriage printer and 
the rest are standard 80 char­
acter printers. With the 80

character printers we can print 
2 columns of 32 characters each 
and leave 5 spaces between the 
columns plus a left margin. This 
is our normal print format. 
Sometimes we like to use 42 
characters a column. We can use 
the wide carriage printer and 
large paper for this. We have a 

---•----------·····---
--

·.. 
. 
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copy machine that will reduce or 
enlarge in 1% increments so we 
can reduce the copy to the size 
required. 

Basic is very powerful for 
organizing a program. The only 
problem we have found is speed. 
BASIC 09 is faster than Micro­
soft Basic but requires OS-9. 
The concepts we are presenting 
here can be used if you desire 
to learn BASIC 09. 

For the past couple of months 
we have been looking at cassette 
and disk sequential files. Be­
fore continuing with files, let 
us review the methods we have 
for getting information into the 
computer. 

The first method is to define 
a variable within the program. 
We can use statements li�e the 
following to do this: 

10 X$="COLOR COMPUTER" 

20 X=l95.23 

The disadvanta ge of this method 
is that a lot of typing is re­
quired if there are a number of 
variables. This method is used 
for defining things within a 
program but is not advisable for 
large amounts of data. 

The next method is the READ­
DATA technique. This can allow 
large amounts of data to be read 
into an array with just a few 

-
-
-

--=- .· 
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programming instructions. The 
data is contained in DATA state­
ments and must be perfectly or­
dered. By this we mean that the 
first data must correspond to 
the first variable to be read. 
Consider the following example: 

10 READ XS,X,Y,P$

20 DATA MEMORY, 25.36, 98.15, 
COMPUTER 

You can run this program and 
the computer will recognize the 
following variables: 

X$="MEHORY" 
X= 25.36 
Y= 98.15 
P$= "COMPUTER" 

If the last two data elements 
had been switched, the computer 
would have given an error when 
it tried to read Y because it 
would see a string variable and 
not a numerical variable. 

A very powerful tool is to 
combine variables into a large 
string variable. We have cover­
ed this and will be using this 
in our program for this month. 

The advantage is that all the 
information for a particular 
item can be contained within one 

variable. For example suppose 

we want an address file program 
for 100 names with addresses. If 
we could set up an array con­
sisting of 100 string elements, 
then each element could contain 
all of the information for one 
address. An array will allow us 
to access any address without 
having to go through the list in 
order. It will also allow the 
addresses to be placed in alpha­
betical order or in order of zip 
codes. 

DIRECT ACCESS FILE 

These can only be accessed 
with a disk drive. A cassette 
can only read information as the 
tape moves by the head. Only 
expensive tape drives such as 
are used in mainframe computers 

allow direct access. The prob­
lem with a tape is that it has 
to be run forward or backwards 
until the information is found. 

Fortunately with a disk drive, 
the disk is circular and spins. 
Information can be removed from 
any track and sector. Disk soft­
ware automatically does this for 
us. What will direct access do 
for us? Suppose we have an or­
ganization that has 150 members. 
We would like to keep a record 
for each member. In our previous 
sequential files it was neces­
sary to go through each file un­
til we found the one we wanted. 
With a direct access file we can 
go to the record we want without 
accessing any of the other 
files. 

There is usually something 
undesireable that comes with 
each good feature. This is the 
case with direct access files. A

record in the file will occupy 
256 bytes of space on the disk. 
Records can be combined in a 
file to save space, and this 
will be discussed next month. 
Information can also be combined 
with basic and put into one 
large string. 

Did you know that the 64K Color 
Computer 2 aad earller computera 
have an extra 32K that ia aana­
rally not uaed? Our tiomory Han­
aaer allows basic or machine 
lan�a.ae pro8r&&a to be run in 
•1 t.her 32K 'bank. &alu1 are 
eachan•ed •1th an iXEC co111111and. 
Alao the aecond bank �an be uaed 
•• a r-diak t.o atore pro&rama.
Thia m•kea caaaet.t.e operation
laater than • diak. A third
option conl1iiuroa tho cosputer
lor the all r- ■ode allowln1
data or pro1rama to be atored in
the upper memory. Tho H11■017 
Haziaaor aottware ia available on 
either caaaett.e or diak and 
coata only J19.95 +J2 ahip. 

24 
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OPENING A DIRECT ACCESS FILE 

The procedure is �imilar to a 
sequential file. -The format is: 

10 OPEN "D",#1,"NAME/EXT" 

Notice that "D" is used to indi­
cate a direct access file. The 
#1 is the file number and the 
NAME/EXT is the name of the file 
with its extension. We use the 
PUT command to write a variable 
to the file. Consider the fol­
lowing example. 

5 ?"CONT-1 
10 OPEN "D", #1, "FIRST" 
20 'READ DATA 
30 FOR J=l TO 10 
40 ?J;:INPUT"ENTER DATA";X$ 
50 WRITE #1,X$ 
60 PUT #1,J 
70 NEXT J 
80 CLOSE #1 
90 ?"DATA IS IN FIRST" 

The PUT command puts a record 
number after the data. Notice 
we write the data to the disk 
and then put a record number 
after it. 

READING DATA FROM A DA FILE 

The file is opened the same 
way for writing or reading 
data . . The GET command is used 
to designate the record we de­
sire. Let's write the rest of 
the program so that we can ac­
cess any data we have put into 
the 10 records for file #1. 

105 OPEN "D", #1, "FIRST 
110 INPUT"RECORD NUMBER";N 
120 IF N>lO THEN 210 
130 GET #1,N 
140 INPUT #1, X$ 'GET DATA 
150 PRINT N;X$ 
160 INPUT "CHANGE Y OR N";C$ 
170 IF C$="Y" THEN INPUT X$ 
180 WRITE #1,X$ 
190 PUT #1,N 
200 GOTO 110 
210 INPUT"ENTER Q TO QUIT";Q$ 
220 IF Q$="Q" THEN 300 
230 GO TO 110 
300 CLOSE 
310 PRINT"FILE IS CLOSED" 
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Notice line 130. This indicates 
which record we are looking at 
in file #1. In line 140 we 
input the variable X$ from file 
#1. Line 150 prints the record 
number and the variable. We can 
write a new variable into the 
record number with lines 180 and 
190. Line 300 closes all open 
files. 

Next month we will continue 
with direct access files. The 
following example program will 
allow 10 variables to be written 
to the disk file named "FIRST". 
As the record number is selected 
you can notice the disk drive 
come on and then the data for 
that record number will be 
printed on the screen. It can 
be changed and the new data will 
be stored on the disk. Remember 
that each record takes up 256 
bytes on the disk. We will show 
methods of conserving space and 
combining variables for one 
record. 

DIRECT ACCESS FILE 

DEMO PROGRAM 

5 PRINT"DA FILE DEMO PROGRAM 
10 OPEN "D", #1, "FIRST" 
20 'READ DATA 
30 FOR J=l TO 10 
40 PRINTJ;:INPUT"ENTER DATA";X$ 
50 WRITE #1,X$ 
60 PUT #1,J 
70 NEXT J 
80 CLOSE #1 
90 PRINT"DATA IS IN FIRST" 
100 INPUT"PRESS ENTER";Z 
105 OPEN "D", #1, "FIRST 
110 INPUT"RECORD NUMBER";N 
120 IF N>lO THEN 210 
130 GET #1,N 
140 INPUT #1, X$ 'GET DATA 
150 PRINT N;X$ 
160 INPUT "CHANGE Y OR N";C$ 
170 IF C$="Y" THEN INPUT X$ 
180 WRITE #1,X$ 
190 PUT #1,N 
200 GOTO 110 
210 INPUT"ENTER OTO QUIT";Q$ 
220 IF 0$="0" THEN 300 
230 GO TO 110 
300 CLOSE 
310 PRINT"FILE IS CLOSED" 

• 

,. 
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A.L'LENS 

COCO 3 GAffiE 
by 

Andrew Bartels 

Earth is being invaded by 
aliens. You, as chief protector 
of the nations have been unani­
mously chosen to fight against 
the aliens and keep them from 
taking over the planet. One 
thing puzzles you, though. The 
aliens don't appear to be 
armed. They seem to be trying 
to attack by landing in sheer 
numbers instead of firing on 
you! 

Such is the scenario of this 
Coco 3 game called ALIENS. Type 
in the listing, save it, and 
RUN. You will be prompted for 
the level you want to start at. 
Level 1 is the easiest. The 
higher the level, the faster the 
aliens descend. Should they 
descend down on you, the game is 
over. Use the right and left 
arrow keys to move your land 
fighter, and the Fl key to fire 
at the invaders. 

When you clear out all the 
aliens in one round, you are 
awarded a bonus based on the 
level of play and the number of 
shots you used in shooting all 
the invaders. You go to the 
next level upon completing one. 
Th� higher the level, the more 
points you get for shooting each 
alien, and the more bonus point� 
you get for completing a level. 

29 

0 'ALIEN INVASION 
1 'COPYRIGHT (C} 1988 
2 'BY ANDREW B. BARTELS 
3 'FROM DIGITAL INNOVATIONS 

1859 E. 8TH STREET 
MESA, AZ 85203-664 

9 
4 IFPEEK(&HE000}*256+PEEK(&HE001 

} <>230 THEN 40 
5 CLEAR1000:DIMA$(6):POKE&H95C9, 

&H7F:POKE&HFF22,&H36:CLS:FORX 
=&HEOO TO &HE27:READA$:POKEX, 
VAL("&H"+A$):NEXT:POKE65497,0 
:ON BRK GOT039:EXEC&HEOO 

6 CLS:PRINT"LEVEL (1-5}":GOSUB38 
:IFI$<"1" OR I$>"5" THEN6 ELS 
EQ1=VAL(I$}:LE=(6-Q1)*5 

7 GOSUB37 
8 U=496:W1=32:BT=256:G1=6:SC=O:S 

H=O 
9 PRINT@O,"SCORE:";SC:FORLV=l TO 

LE 

10 FORP=Wl TO W1+6:GOSUB28 
11 GOSU829 
12 IFG1=0THEN21 
13 GOSUB31 
14 NEXT 
15 FORP=W1+6 TO Wl STEP-1:GOSUB2 

8 

16 GOSU829 
17 IFG1=0THEN21 
18 GOSUB31 
19 NEXT 
20 IFW1>=BT THEN21 ELSENEXT:PRIN 
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T@Wl,STRING$(32,32); :Wl=Wl+32 
:GOT09 

21 IFGl<>O THEN 25 
22 01=6-(LE/S):BN=INT(l000•72/SH 

*Q1):PRINT@263,"Your bonus is
: ''; BN: FOR Rl =SC TO SC+BN STEP
25:PRINT@O,"SCORE:";Rl:PLAY"V
30T2SSL255CG":NEXT:SC=SC+BN:F
ORR1=1T01000:NEXT:SH=O:BT=256
:Gl=6:GOSUB37:Wl=32:PRINT@6,S
C

23 IF LE< >5 THENLE=LE-5 
24 CLS:GOT09 
25 CLS4:PRINT@O,"SCORE:";SC: :PRI 

NT@267, "You Lose! I"; : PRINT@32 
7,"Play Again (Y/N) ?"; 

26 GOSU838:IFI$="Y" ORI$="y" THE 
N6 ELSEIFI$<>"n" AND I$<>"N" 
THEN26 

27 GOT039 
28 Ol=P:FORW=l TO Gl:PRINT@Ol,A$ 

(W);:Ol=Q1+32:NEXT:RETURN 
29 I$=INKEY$: IFI$='"'THENRETURN E 

LSEIFI$=CHR$(8) AND U>480 THE 
N U=U-1:RETURN ELSEIFI$=CHR$( 
9) AND U<506 THEN U=U+l:RETUR
N ELSEIFI$<>"g" THENRETURN

30 IFM<>O THENRETURN ELSEMP=U-30 
:H=l:SH=SH+1:SOUND200,1:RETUR 
N 

31 IF A$(G1)=" 
" THEN Gl=Gl-l:BT=BT+3 

2 
32 PRINT@U," /*\ "; :IFM=O THENPR 

rNT@U-31," A "; : RETURN ELSEPR 

CAMERA READY 
Small Additional Charge 
{or Corrections/Add1tions 

(-ID � .. (,,.,) 

#1 O Regular White Envelopes 

1000 $29. 50 

2500 

5000 

$27.50 

$26.50 

(per 1000) 

(per 10001 

INT@U-31," ": PRINT@MP," "; : 
MP=MP-32:IF HP-32<0 THENH=O:R 
ETURN 

33 HT=PEEK(1024+HP} :IF HT=96 THE 
NPRINT@MP,"A"; :RETURN 

34 PRINT@IMP-1, "> <": : PLAY"T255L2 
55V30A":Ll=INT((MP-P)/32)+1:P 
LAY"T255L255V25A":L2=P+32•(L1 
-1):PLAY"T255L2SSV20A":L3=MP­
L2+1:PLAY"T255L255Vl5A":MIO$(
A${L1),L3,1)=" ":PLAY"T255L25
SV10A":M=O:PLAY'"T255L2SSVSA":
PRINT@MP-1," ";

35 Ql=6-(LE/5) :SC=SC+INSTR("ornwl
vx",CHR$(HT+96))*Ql:PRINT@6,S
C:RETURN

36 DATA BE,l,D,BF,E,26,8E,E,14,B
F,l,D,39,BE,E,26,BF,l,D,39,34
,12,BE,1,52,CC,FF,FF,ED,81,BC
,1,SA,26,F9,35,12,7E,O,O

37 A${1)=" X X  X X  X X  X X  X X  X
X ":A$(2)=" V V V V V V V V

v v v v ":A$(3)=" l l l 1 l l 
1 1 l l l l ":A$(4)=" w w w

w w w w w w w w w ":A$(5)=" m 
m m  m m  rn m m  m m  m m  ":A$(6 

)=" 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 "

:RETURN 
38 I$=INKEY$: IFI$='"'THEN38 ELSER 

ETURN 
39 POKE65496,0:CLS:EXEC&HEOD:POK 

E&H95C9,7:END 
40 CLS:PRINT"SORRY, THIS PRORAM 

IS ONLY FOR THE COC03 ... ":EN 
D 

OPC Printing & Stationery 
214 West Main Street 

Hartselle, Alabama 35640 

(205) 773-0312

Designer and Supplier of Business Forms and Systems 

Please enclose two originals 

30 
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The weather is still hot here in 
North Alabama but the temperature 
has dropped into the low 90s. I can 
feel Fall approaching which is a 
very pleasant time of the year here. 
The leaves begin to color on the 
trees and it is not too hot or too 
cold. Soon it will be time to think 
about winter and replace the anti� 
freeze in our cars. We have to ad­
just to the seasons. The Fall is a 
good time to work in the yard. 

There are still many misunder­
standings about computers and com­
puter terms. Many people do not 
realize that an old computer is not 
worth much. For example a friend of 
mine bought a Radio Shack Model 2. 
The Model 2 is a discontinued Radio 
Shack business computer that uses 8 
inch disk drives. There is not much 
demand for this computer today. An­
other friend of mine has a Model 1 
with 4 disk drives. The disk drives 
will work on a COCO, but his compu­
ter is almost considered an antique. 

There is nothing wrong with having 
an old computer. The problem is 
that software may not be available 
for it at a reasonable price. As 
far as calculations and running pro­
grams are concerned, most older com­
puters will do a good job. Within 
the past few years public domain and 
shareware software have become very 
popular. This is an inexpensive way 
to increase your computer's capa­
bility. However if you have a model 
1 or model 2 this source of programs 
is not available. 

What about the earlier color com­
puters? There is cdncern by these 
owners that they will be obsoleted 
by the color computer 3. There is 

more and more software being written 
for the color computer 3. Since 
Radio Shack has discontinued the 

color computer 2, it is understand­
able that all new color computer 
software from Radio Shack is for the 
color computer 3. So in one respect 
we can say that the color computer 3 
will absolute the earlier color com­
puters. However we will continue to 
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support all models of the color com­
puter. Almost all of our public do­
main programs will work on all color 
computers. 

Will Radio Shack continue with 
the Color Computer 3? A few years 
back a very popular computer was the 
Sinclair. It is no longer being 
manufactured and there are still a 
few user's groups that support the 
Sinclair computers. I think that 
Radio Shack will continue with the 
color computer 3 as long as it is 
making a profit for them. This week 
I received the Radio Shack catalog 
for 1989 and there were program 
packs and software for the color 
computer 3. 

The interest in IBM compatible 
computers called MSDOS computers is 
having an impact on all other 
computers. In the past two sales 
flyers from Radio Shack, there were 
no color computer specials but the 
Tandy 1000 computers were adver­
tised. I believe that this trend 
will continue. We sell MSDOS com­
puters and it is hard to be compe­
titive because prices are contin­
ually changing. 

However the color computers are 
here to stay and we will continue to 
support them. There is more interest 
in os�9 and Basic 09 programs. If 

you can program in basic then Basic 
09 will be easy to learn. OS-9 can 

be a pain, but once you get the hang 

of it, it is an excellent operating 
system. Norm Matice is doing a good 
Job of explaining how to use OS-9. 

John Galus is continuing with his 
serj�s on the color computer 3. This 
computer has some very good features 
and Jot.ri is showing how to use them. 

Our Product Review section is go­
ing well now. This month we review­
ed several programs from Radio Shack 
and a program from Elec-Soft. Our 
purpose in reviewing products is to 

explain to our readers what the 

product does. The Product Review 
and New Product Sections are free 

and are open to all producers of 
color computer products. 
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ham radio 6 computers 
bg 

bill chapple migqc 

A computer can be used for 
many communications tasks. We 
are familar with its power for 
performing calculations, and 
most people are aware of a com­
puter's ability to handle infor­
mation. 

For record keeping tasks such 
as log books and addresses the 
computer is a real time saver. 
I have presented log programs 
and a DX lookup program which 
are record keeping programs. 

For calculations, programs 
such as ANTENNA DESIGN and HAM 
MATH were preesented. For 
learning or improving code speed 
I presented a Morse Code Prac­
tice Program. 

The next group of programs 
are what I call performance 
programs. Examples of these are 
the Morse Terminal, WEFAX, RTTY, 
Audio Generator, RTTY and PACKET 
Tuning and Frequency Meter pro­
grams. These programs perform 
tasks that would normally re­
quire additional hardware. This 
is where money can be saved. The 
best examples of these are the 
RTTY and WEFAX programs. They 
interface directly to a trans­
ceiver through the cassette 
port. 

On August 20 Dean and I at­
tended the Hunstville Ham Fest. 
We rented two tables and set up 
a display in the flea market 
area at the Von .Braun Civic 
Center. There did not seem to 
be much interest in Color Com­
puters. It seemed that most of 
the hams were interested in 
either the Commodore or IBM 
compatabile computers. Several 
people said that they had dis­
connected their color computer 
because they had purchased an 
IBM compatible. These computers 
are referred to as Microsoft 
Disk Operating System or simply 
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MSDOS computers or clones. 
I am getting more and more 

involved with these computers. 
There are thousands of public 
domain programs availabe at a 
reasonable cost for these 
clones. Generally they are 
slower than a color computer and 
they take a while to boot up 
when power is turned on. However 
they have become accepted as a 
standard for ham radio use. If 
you will look through the ham 
magazines, you can verify that 
most software is available for 
the clones and Commodore com­
puters. 

TWO COMPUTERS 

I am seriously considering 
expanding my ham setup to in­
clude two computers. One is 
needed for performing conversion 
tasks and the other could be 
used for operations or infor­
mation handling. For example 
the HAM LOG program could be on 
one computer while the other is 
used for RTTY. 

If you were to purchase one 
of the ham data interfaces such 
as the MFJ multi-data control­
ler, then essentially you have 
purchased a dedicated computer. 
The price of this data control­
ler is $250. 

AEA makes a similar unit 
called the PK-232 which sells 
for around $300. These units 
will operate on most digital 
modes. Software is required 
which is usally available for 
the Commodore and IBM compatible 
computers. 

These interfaces use the 
computer's serial port which is 
the printer port on the color 
computers. They convert your 
ASCII information into whatever 
operating format you select. 
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ASCII characters are sent to 
your computer to be displayed 
for received information. 

In the programs I have pre­
sented the computer does the 
conversion tasks as well as 
displaying the information. 
This is where the use of two 
compute�s would be an advantage. 
If the computer has to do more 
than one task, then timing can 
be a problem. The first 
computer could be doing the 
desired conversions and the 
second could be pr�nting the 
result to the screen. Most 
problems are with receiving. 
This is where timing is the most 
critical. 

PACKET RADIO 

This is a digital communica­
tions system. There is a lot of 
interest in PACKET and I am 
still looking at it. I am 
mainly a high frequency (HF) 
operator but do have two meter 
capabilities. Most HF packet is 
on 14100-14115 KHZ. There seems 
to be a lot of stations on these 
frequencies and I have heard 
that interference is bad unless 
you have a good directional 
antenna and a lot of power. I 
have also heard that packet 
works very well on HF. So I 
guess it depends upon whom you 
talk to as to what opinion you 
will hear. 

SLOW SCAN TV 

I am going to be putting ef­
fort into developing software 
for this mode of operation. It 
can be used with the color com­
puter without an interface. I 
remember seeing the expensive 
slow scan generators advertised 
in ham radio magazines over the 
years. These are not necessary 
with a color computer as it can 
generate the tones directly. 

Next month I will continue 
and perhaps have a program or 
simple hardware project for ham 
radio use with the color com­
puter. 
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HAM RADIO PROGRAMS 

HORSE - Horse Code practice program 
for developing code speed for the the 
Novice, Technician, or General class 
licenses. 

DX - Displays countries by entering 
the first letter or number of the DX call 
fiign. 

ANTENNA - An antenna design program 
that calculates the dimensions for a wide 
spaced Yagi antenna of up to 4 elements. 

Order BR-1 (3 prograa:i) $11.95 Tor D 

MORSE TERMINAL

When used with an interface this con­
verts your color computer into a Morse 
Terminal. To transmit just type the Horse 
characters and the computer keys your 
transmitter. In the receive mode the 
computer decodes and diaplaya the Horao 
characters on the screen. Instructions 
are included for building an interface 
with off the shelf parts. Hll-2 $12.95 

STATION LOG 

Keep a record of your contacts. Save 
and load records to tape or disk. Add to 
the loi and quickly find stations. Print 
the log to a printer BR-3 $9.95 

THERMOMETER 

Now your computer can �ive you the temper­
ature in both Fahrenheit and Centigrade. 
Assembly plugs into a joystick port and 
consists of two thermistor on a 10' and a 
20' cable for both inside and outside 
temperatures. CC-TBERH 2 $19.95. 

DCN on DISK or TAPE PROGBAHS 
$6.95 each or 6 for $35 including ahip. 

AUDIO GENli:RATOR - Generates exact audio 
frequencies using digital sine waves.•••· 

YREQIJANCY COONTKR - Accurately measure 
audio frequencies up to 12000 hertz. ,,s.

TONING HETER - Indicates proper tuning 
for RTTY and Slow Scan Television. 1(8. 

WKFAX - Weather facimile program draws 
weather maps on the screen. •t7. 

BAH HATH - Solves most problems wi�h 
circuits, antennas, decibels, etc. 149. 

BAH RTTY - Uses the ca5sette port. Inter­
face instructions are included. Operate at 
60, 67, 75, & 100 baud Baudot. 150.

All programs are color computer 3 compa­
tible unless indicated and are on tape or 
disk. A 32K computer is required. Pleaae 
specify tape or disk aoftware. 

Check.a, VISA or MC, Add $3 ahipping. 

DYNAMIC ELECTRONICS 
aox eae (205) 773-2758
HARTSELLE, AL 36640
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I Questions G Hnswers I 
These are questions from our 

readers with our answers. If 
you have a question or would 
like to provide information to 
our readers, then I would like 
for you to write. - Bill. 

Dear Sir, 

I ordered & received you RTTY 
tape for ham radio use. The only 
problem is there is no direc­
tions for commands. It loads 
fine and then I'm stuck. ·HELP! 
If you could send me some in­
structions. 

David Mayo 

Dave the instructions are print­
ed on the screen as you run the 
program. The only thing extra 
you might need is to know that 
the clear key switches from send 
to receive and vice versa. The 
break key returns to the menu. 
To select different functions on 
the menu go up and down with the 
arrow keys and hit enter to ac­
tivate the function you select. 

• :l. *.

Dear Sir. 

I have a couple of questions. 

When using "POKEl 11,254: DIR", Is 
there a short easy way for one 
file name to be printed, then 
stop, so comments can be typed 
after the file name. hit "EN­
TER", then it prints one more 
file name, etc, etc? 

Is there any way of looking at a 
DIR list and tell if two or 
three files go together? If one 
is a BAS and the next one is BIN 
or DAT or something, it is then 
suspected. But sometimes when 
programs are tranfered from one 
disk to another, unknowingly one 
of the following files may not 
get transfered. Also when a 
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listing is alphabetized. the 
following files get seperated. 

Best Wishes 

ANSWER: There is a disk command 
that allows a track and sector 
to be read from a disk in two 
strings. The strings can be 
broken down into substrings 
which can contain the name and 
extension of the disk file. 
Refer to your disk command and 
look at the DSKI$ and DSKd$ 
commands. We will show how to 
use this in our programming 
section after we finish using 
files. The directory starts on 
track 17 sector 3. 

As far as looking at a di­
rectory and determining what 
files go with a program, this 
would depend upon the names used 
by the program for the files. In 
other words it is not possible 
without knowing the names of the 
files. 

**** 

Dear Sir. 

Being a new subscriber. I would 
like to ask a few questions of 
you that I am having a hard time 
finding answers for. 

I own and operate a BBS Authored 
by Steve Roberson. It runs in 
OS9 Level II. I have a lot of 
commodore users in my system and 
I have purchased a 70 Disk set 
of CP/M P/D Software that I 
would like to transfer to 0S9 

format and place in my download 
directory. Is there or will 
there ever be or can there be a 
transfer program that will copy 
from commodore to 0S9 and I know 
that commodore has a program for 
transferring PC-DOS to their 
format, so it would seem that 
they could be set to copy each 
others? 

ANSWER: I transfer ASCII files 
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from my model 100, COCO, and that I enjoy it a lot. In your 
MSDOS computers by using the July issue you say there will be 
ASCII port on each computer and a lot more for the Coco 3.

terminal software. There are PLEASE don't fill the whole ma-
also disk utilities that will gazine with articles and pro-
read ASCII files from a number grams just for the coco 3. Rain-
of computers but I don't have bow has gotten to the point 
one. If you could borrv a where coco 2 users are lucky to 
commodore computer with a ter- find one or two articles that 
minal program, you can transfer are of interest. I have almost 
the files to your coco 3 using decided not to renew my Rainbow 
the terminal program that comes subscription until I get a coco 
with OS-9 Level 2. 3 so I can use more of what is 

in the magazine. 
Also I he�r that the multi-pak 
interface as purchased from 
Radio Shack has to be upgraded 
to run on Coco 3 without dam­
aging them. I own the multi-pak 
and my BBS is running with• it 
installed and not upgraded. What 
kind of damage can I expect and 
what all does it entail to get 
it upgraded and where do I get 
the parts. I don't patronize 
Radio Shack unless FORCED to. 

ANSWER: The multi-pak inter­
faces that are being sold now 
are probably compatible with the 
coco 3. I would suggest having 
Radio Shack upgrade your old 
multi-pak. I think this costs 
around $30.

My systems incl�de 2 coco 2's, 
DS 5 1/4 Disk drive, 30 meg FHL

Harddrive, CMS monitor mult-pak, 
DCM-7 intellegent mode amber 
monitor from Howard Medical. DM 
105 cassette recorder and OS9 
Level's 1 & 2. 

I would like to thank you for 
any help you can give me and 
keep up the GOOD WORK! 

Carl Johnson 

Carl it looks 
very good set 
comments were 
Thanks for your 

Dear Sir, 

like you have a 
up. I hope my 

of help to you. 
letter. 

I am a new subscriber to your 
magazine and I want to tell you 
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I admire your courage in start­
ing up this new magazine, and 
hope that the coco community 
supports you and makes you very 
successful. 

I have a network 
and wonder if 
sample issues 
That is how I 

of coco penpals 
you could send 
to some to them. 

found out about 
your Magazine and I am sure that 
these people would subscribe as 
I did. 

Thank you again for publishing 
such a good magazine and best 
of luck to you. 

If it wasn't for people like you 
with your magazine, and penpals, 
coco would just be a dust col­
lector on the shelf again, as it 
was for 2 years. We certainly 
don't get any support from 
Tandy. 

Carla E. Sheridan 

ANSWER: Carla thanks for your 
letter, for expressing yourself 
and for the nice comments about 
our magazine. We try to provide 
information and programs that 
are usable for everyone. The 
special interest groups which 
are only interested in subjects 
such as OS-9 and Ham Radio do 
not get enough. If you had just 
purchased a Coco 3 then you 
would not like to see articles 
for the Coco 2. And in your 
case, you want more for the Coco 
2. So somewhere we have to
strike a happy medium. 

The series on programming is 

sssa 
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applicable for all computers as 

was our previous series on ma­
chine language programming. In 
our OS-9 section. Norm Matice 
also covers information that 
pertains to the earlier versions 
of 0S-9. 

Almost all of our public do­
main programs are for the coco 2 
and will also work on the Coco 
3. All of our ham radio pro­
grams will work on the Coco 2 
and the coco 3. John Galus' 
series is on the CoCo3. We have 
some of everything and have to 
support the new as well as the 
old. In fact we have covered 
much material on the coco 1 and 
CoCo2 over the past 4 1/2 
years. Fortunately the Coco 3 
will run most coco 2 programs. 

Again thanks for your nice 
letter and the list of names. 
They will be sent a sample copy 
of the magazine. I hope this 
explains our position. 

**** 

Bill Chapple, 

Is the "Address File Program" on 
DCN-2 the same as your previous 
address file program in the Feb 
87 #35 issue? If so how/where 
are the codes to print the la­
bels. Also in the Jan 87 # 3� 
the program indicates it can be 
used for 200 names. What modi­
fications to which lines will do 
this? Love your DCN!! 

John Holtz 

ANSWER: John thanks for your 
letter. The address file in the 
Jan 87 is an improvement over 
the one in our DCN-2 package. 
Sort was added. The Jan 87 pro­
gram will handle 200 names with­
out any modifications. This 
should serve your needs. 

* :r a :r

Dear Bill, 

I am an amateur operator and 
have great interest in starting 
a Packet Radio Bulletin Board 
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System. After experimenting with 

the COCO 2 and an AEA PK-87 TNC, 
I found that I could use other 
stations to extend range of 
transmitting, known as a Oigi­
peater. I connected with some 
local 88S's through a Digi and 
enjoyed the operation. 

After enjoying those stations 
I typed in a Basic program made 
for use as a telephone BBS. Is 
it possible to adapt this pro­
gram to function with a terminal 
Node Controller or would it be 
necessary to seek software de­
signed for Packet Radio use? 
Your help and information would 
be greatly appreciated. Keep up 
the good work! 

Todd Cecilio 

ANSWER: Todd thanks for your let­
ter. Since you are communicat­
ing with other stations your 
packet software is good. I 
would think that any good BBS 
software should serve your pur­
pose. Your basic BBS program 
may possibly be used. I would 
suggest you try it and if it 
doesn't work then try something 
else. You may have to time 
share the BBS program and your 
packet software which might not 
be an easy task. Thanks for the 
encouraging comments. 

6 a a* 

Dear Bill 

Sending another letter to again 
say how much I enjoy the maga­
zine. The instructional help 
with the COCO 11 is great. My 
favorite is still the ham radio 
associated programs. The one I 
use most is a program for send­
ing CW. I use it much more than 
I use my electronic keyer. 

One question I have about this 
program from your January 1987 
issue page 26 is how can I add 
some message sending bluffers, 
such as calling co or my 0TH or 
other types of auto sent mes­
sages. I've been toying with 
using a memory keyer and think 
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this would be a simpler and less 
costly way to auto send 
messages. 

I've tried to add a CO to the 
program but it runs together and 
sounds too bad to transmit. 

I'm also sending a copy of an­
other program from a ham maga­
zine This program is designed 
for the TRS 80 1&2 but won't run 
on the COCO 11 because of the 
lines 2000, 2002, 3000 and 
3005. They have the "out" com­
mand and this is a syntax error 
for the coco 11. A message b�f­
fer of this type is what I would 
like to add to your CW transmit 
program-- Any help with this 
would solve my latest delima. 
Enclosing a SASE for any info. 
Many thanks. 

Doug 

ANSWER: Letters like this help 

us decide on subjects for future 
articles. I will give a modifi­
ed version of the keyer program 
soon for storing messages. 
Thanks for your letter Doug and 
interest in Dynamic Color News. 

**** 

If you have a problem or a 
solution to a problem I would 
like to hear from you. Many 
thanks to each of you who have 
written. - Bill. 

BULLETIN BOARDS 

COMPUTER CLUBS 

If you want a free listing 
send us the information. These 
listings will be kept current. 

�:IT• S HERE! !+ 

Su.pe:x-b Sc::,-:ft,,,..,ea.x-e At Le,.,,,,., Lo.,,-, P.x-:t-c::ee» ! ! ! 

PD Pak -$59.95 

Over 400 publJc do1ZJ121ll 
progra111S. Features 5-vo1ce
aus1c, a-raph1cs, ut1l1t1es,
1p.:r11es. J!LJIJy are better tball 
commerc1al prozrams!!! Iacrease 
;your software J:1brary at Jess 
tban l5 ceats per f1le!! Tbere's 
ao other deal as good as tb1s 
one, so don't pass 1 t up! 

Mas1erDlsk Catalog -$18.76 

ClJtalog up to 14000 <no
m1spr1nt!) d16k f1les at aace!I
Features Add, Delete, 5-colWJm 

pr1ll1:, and scree a pr1Dt. 
Excellellt for �LARGE* l1brar1es. 
Req. l6K Coco, d.lsk. CoCo 3 
Coz;pat1able! 

Digit al Driver - S1847 

A very aaod BBS dr1ver far aDy 
BBS. Features Host ON/OFF, 
Scroll protect, Str1as JM.si, DN 
CARRIER CHANGE GOTO, and TONS· 
JJJOre! 300 bps w1tb ser:1ol port 
oaly; Req. 64K CoCo, d1sk, 
blDdem. Coco 3 Ca111p12t1ble!! 

The CoCo Can - $4.99 

A �ollect1on of aver 300 
POKEs, PEEXs, and EXECs, so.me of 
wh1cb bave never been publ1shed 
before/ Covers CPU, D1sk, 
Co111m121Jds, Grapb1cs, and XUCH, 
XUCH more. Vas comp1led from 30 
prosr11lll:1Ders personal notes, so 
;you .kDOW 1t ' & worth 1tl 

Send check or ■oney order to: 

-H10day 
money back 
guarantee 

D1g1ta1 Innovat1ons 
1859 East Bth Street 
:Mesa. AZ 85203-6649 

Please :111ake payment payable to ARDREY BARTELS 
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QUALITY 

Is our business! 



Dynamic Color news Sept 1966 

/PRODUCT REVIEWS
-�-"___________________ _,/ 

This section 
producers of 
products. We 
products free 

is open to all 
color computer 

will review your 
of charge. 

DESKMATE 3 
by 

Norm Matice 

F o [" the Colo[" Co■pute[" 3 

In reviewing Deskmate 3, 
Tandy's 6-in-1 software package 
for the Color Computer 3, I was 
struck with the problem of 
whether to write six reviews for 
one program or one review for 
six programs. By buying Deskmate 
3 you have the following six 
programs in one tidy package: a 
spreadsheet, a text editor, a 
drawing program, a telecomuni­
cations program, a database 
program, and a calendar program. 

The spreadsheet program in 
Deskmate 3 is labeled Ledger. 
Ledger has all the standard 
spreadsheet features. It is a 99 
column by 99 row spreadsheet. 
You can fill the cells with la­
bels, numerical data or mathe­
matical formulas. It even sup­
ports some of the higher math 
functions such as sumation, 
which make the addition of a 
column of numbers simple. 

The text editor is called 
Text. It will allow you to get a 
feel for word processing. It can 
be configured to work in either 
a 40 or 80 column mode. If you 
have an RGB or black and white 
monitor the 80 column mode is 
very readable. The text editor 
allows for such things as in­
sertion and block movement of 
text. 

The drawing program goes 
under the name of Paint. It has 
features for freehand drawing or 
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the use of geometric shapes such 
as circles and rectangles. It 
also will allow the use of 16 
colors with which to paint and 
your choice of starting back­
ground colors. With some time 
and a little bit of talent some 
rather interesting results can 
be ot;,tained. 

The telecomunications program 
is dubbed Telecom. This program 
allows your computer to communi­
cate with other computers, 
through a modem, over the phone 
lines, or through a direct con­
nection. It has a set of select­
able features, such as baud rate 
and parity, that let you con­
figure the system to your needs. 

The database program has the 
alias of Filer. It allows you to 
custom design the forms for the 
data you'll be inputting. Like 
all good database programs Filer 
lets you search your records by 
whichever piece of data you so 
desire. The graphic representa­
tion on the screen for Filer is 
drawn to remind you of a box of 
index cards. This is essentially 
what the Filer program simulates 
elctronically for you. 

The last of the six programs 
is the Calendar program. When 
you first start up the Deskmate 
3 package you enter the time and 
date. When you call up Calendar 
it shows the current calendar 
month with the day's date shown 
on a sheet to the lower left 
hand side of the screen. You may 
write yourself memos for each 
day of the month by simply se­
lecting the day in which you 
want the memo. The calendar will 
note your entry by inserting a 
triangle in the day's date. This 
program would also work well if 
you wanted to keep an electronic 
diary of you daily activities. 

In addition to these six pro-

1J,___ ____ ___,, 
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Erams, Oeskmate allows you to 
choose the type of cursor con­
trol you want (keyboard, joy­
stick or mouse), the color 
scheme of your display, use of 
an on screen calculator, set the 
time, set up folders or use the 
printer. 

Oeskmate 3 is one of the best 
ways to try out some of the more 
popular types of software avail­
able for the color computer 3. 
While each of the programs may 
not be the best of its class 
they are all quite representa­
tive of what is available, and 
if you need more computing power 
you could purchase a seperate 
program for any of the programs. 
Besides the two Oeskmate 3 disks 
you get a manual with step by 
step tutorials in each of Desk­
mate 3's features and a small 
reference card you can keep with 
the computer after you've 
mastered the progrem. 

All things considered I'd say 
Radio Shack has done a nice job 
in the crafting of Deskmate 3. 
It is available at Radio shack 
stores for $99.95. 

THE INTERBANK INCIDENT 

by 

Norm Matice 

The Interbank Incident is a 
graphic adventure game from 
Tandy. It requires as a minimum, 
a 64k Color Computer, disk drive 
and a mouse or joystick. As an 
option it will drive a Speech/ 
Sound Cartridge. The game itself 
is on three diskettes. The game 
can be played on a 1 or 2 drive 
system or a hard drive system. 

The game was originally writ­
ten for an OS-9 level 1 system 
and made to run on the original 
Coco or a Coco 2. The version of 
OS-9 used must have been 2.00.00 
though, because it will load 
just as well on a coco 3. The 
game uses artifacted colors, so 
if your coco 3 has an RGB moni­
tor expect the game to be in 
black and white. 
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To load the game just use DOS 
and press enter. If your version 
of disk BASIC is too old to un­
derstand that command don't wor­
ry, Tandy, as usual, has in­
cluded the BASIC listing to help 
you get around that problem. 

The adventure uses a joystick 
or mouse to input all of its 
commands. There are icons for 
the different types of commands 
that can be issued. If you hate 
to type, this is the adventure 
for you. You simply point to the 
icon or icons that are needed to 
carry out your wishes and click 
the button. 

If you have a Speech/Sound 
Cartridge all of the messages 
that appear on screen will be 
spoken as well. As usual though 
the Speech/Sound Cartridge will 
mispronounce some of the words. 

The scenario of the adventure 
is a robbery of the Interbank 
Corporation. You as the adven­
turer have been hired to inves­
tigate and solve the mystery. 
You have one of seven characters 
to choose from that will be your 
computer persona. Each of these 
characters have different attri­
butes, but we are assured that 
each, if handled properly, can 
solve the mystery. The adventure 
can be saved and reloaded. If 
you want to take a break from an 
episode be sure to do this, be­
cause each time the game is re­
started all the parameters will 
change. The only way to get back 
to the game you were working on 
is to reload it. 

Each new scene has to be 
loaded from the disk. You there­
fore have to wait each time you 
go from one scene to another, 
for the picture to load. 

If you like adventure games, 
this is one you can play more 
than once. Solving it means 
you've only figured out that 
particular plot and a new one 
will be conjured up the next 
time you start the game. 

The Interbank Incident is 
available at Radio Shack for 
$29.95. 
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SYSTEM 5 

by 

Bill Chapple 

For th� Color Co■put�r 3 

SYSTEM 5 is a graphics 

generator for the 512K color 
computer 3. A disk drive, 
jovstick or mouse, and a high 
resolution interface are also 
required. A copy of the orig­

inal disk should be made and the 
original placed in a safe place. 
A svstem program can be loaded 
and a new system disk made for 
the monitor and printer used. 
The program supports Radio Shack 
printers models DMP 105, DMP 

106, and DMP 130. 
To run the program type RUN 

"SYSTEMS" and press the ENTER 

key. It takes about a minute 

and a half for the program to 

come up. A menu appears with a 

blinking cursor. The cursor is 
moved by the mouse or joystick. 
The menu is composed of squares 

with an indicated function. 
There are 4 important keys. 

The spacebar indicates the end 

of a function. Fl gets the UNDO 
menu and F2 is used to get the 
colors menu. CTRL is used to 

get the special effects for each 
function. 

To select a function, move 

the cursor with the jovstick 
until it is inside the desired 

square. For example select the 

pencil to freehand draw. Then 
press the fire button. The menu 

screen will disappear and the 

working screen will appear. To 

draw hold down the fire button 

and move the joystick. Release 

the fire button to stop draw­
ing. To go back to the menu for 

another tool press the space 

bar. The drawing will disappear 

and the tool menu will be dis­

played. A different tool can be 

selected by moving the cursor to 

the appropriate square. 

Suppose a box is needed. Af­

ter selecting the box, the draw-
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ing will again appear. Move the 
cursor to one corner of the lo­
cation for the box and press the 

fire button. While holding the 
button, move the joystick and 

the box will increase in size as 
the stick is moved. When the 
correct size is obtained, the 
fire button can be released. 
The last part that was drawn can 
be erased with the UNDO func­
tion. This menu is accessed by 
pressing the Fl key. 

An eraser is included for 

erasing mistakes. After se­

lecting the eraser move it to 
the part of the picture to be 
erased and press the fire but­
ton. If too much is accidently 
erased then the UNDO command can 

restore it. For erasing large 

areas the block erase function 

can be selected. 
Suppose vou want to work out 

fine details of part of the 
drawing. The big pixels func­

tion allows a portion of the 

work to be blown up. This is 
selected by moving the square to 

the desired area and then pres­

sing the fire button. An actual 
size picture is presented in the 

upper left hand corner of the 

screen. Press the fire button to 

change a pixel from foreground 
to background color or from 

background to foreground. 

Other features include load­
ing and saving a picture to a 

disk, drawing circles, drawing 
lines, writing text. changing 

foreground and background 

colors, copying parts of the 
picture to other areas. and 

printing the picture on a 

DMP105, DMP106, or DMP130. 

I was very impressed with the 

program and found it easv to 
use. Since a seperate picture 

is given for the tools. this 

leaves a full screen for the 

picture. The most impressive 

part is the price which is only 

$12.95. The program is produced 

by Elec-Soft and is marketed by 

Sun Products; 5455 Hansel Ave. 

Bldg L, Suite 7; Edgewood, FL 

32809-3405. 
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11AX 2 
11AX 2 
HAX 2 
NAX 2 
11AX 2 
HA)( 2 
HAX 2 
HAX 2 
HAX 2 
HA)( 2 
BAS 0 

l 
l 
J 

l 
:, 
:, 

3 
l 
:, 

3 
:, 

"J 
l 
3 

] 

T1lk and Huaic File•
(Cl LOADlt "FILE" th"n 
iXIC.

TALK 
TALK2 
WlLI.TILL 
HUSfCBOl( 

B£ATL£S 
JU11P 
Clli:t.N 
CHOST 
JINCt.l 
WORLD 
CTRYROAD 

• P0-47

T 
SANT£E2 
NILiACI 
" 

DIOITS 
NUHBLIST 
COUNT 
SC 
DRAWTEXT 
SAHPLI 
ORSCRWRT 
HRTEXT2 
DRAW 
IIRlTER 
TYPESET 
WRITEBU 
TEXT2 
SANTEE 
SHUTTLE 
AJOCK 
PLATfORH 
HAZE 
DISKZAPR 
ZAP 
DETHSHIP 
BACKUPJS 
SOOT 
SCRNt.IST 
DOSSTART 
LABEL 
DSKDSABL 
NOFRr.EO 
FORHATER 
ROt1RAN 
SUPDUP 
TESTTEXT 

81N 2 8 11 
BIN 2 B 11 
BlN 2 B 9 
BIN 2 B 1 
BIN 2 B 4 
81N 2 8 5 
BlH 2 BS 
BIN 2 B 4 
BIN :Z B 3 
BIN :Z BS 
BIN :Z B :Z 

BAS o 8 2 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS OB l 
BAS OB 1 
BAS OB l 
BAS OB l 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS D B  l 
SAS D B  2 
BAS O B 3 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS O B 1 
BAS OB 2 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS D 8 2 
BAS OB 2 
BAS O B 1 
BAS OB 1 
BAS O B 1 
BAS O 8 'o 
BAS OB :I 
BAS O l 
SAS O 3 
BAS D l 
BAS O l 
BAS O l 
BA.SO l 
BAS O 2 
BAS O l 
BAS O 1 
BAS O l 
BIN 2 1 
BIN 2 l 
BAS 0 

-------------------

• P0•48

Hiacellaneou• Pp■ 

EXTBAS 
DISAPiAR 
PAINT 
DATA 
0ATA2 
SCRDATA 
rtLL2 
0UADDRAW 
CELTIC 
ALL RAN 
CHARCEH 
IIOHIIAH 
OBSTACLE 
641( RAN
COLORSEL 
TRIO 
ALGEBRA 
PLAY 
STATECAP 
HLSOUi,QS 
ROTAUON 

BAS OB 3 
BAS OB 1 
BAS O 8 1 
BlN 2 8 l 
BIN 2 8 l 
BIN 2 Bl 
BIN 2 B 2 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 2 
BAS O 1 
BIN 2 1 
BIN 2 1 
BAS O l 
BAS O 1 
BAS O l 
BAS O 4 
BAS O 4 
BAS O l 
BAS O 2 
BAS O 1 
BAS O 2 

PARABOLA 
INSTAPIC 
CLOVER 
HAT-Pl.OT 
WHEEL 1 
LETTIII-R 

3•LIN£S 
TRAPZOID 
PYRANIO 
CUii 
51X24 
WINDOY 
OCPRTSV 
ICALEJOO 
OKBlAPRT 
NUHCNVTI 
ADVATN 

BAS O B  2 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O B l 
BAS O II l 
BAS O II 1 
PAR l A 1 
ROT l A 1 
ROT l A 2 
ROT l A 2 
ROT l A 3 
BAS O B 2 
BAS O B S 
BAS OB l 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O 8 l 
BASOBl 

0P0•49 

Hiscellaneou• Pp•. 

BC 
PEDRO 
BLOCKADI 
R£PEAT 
AIRPLANI 
BUSTOUT 
OOLP 
ClT'I' 
AIR-RAIO 
HAZE 
0UAL0UP 
OIRNAP 
CHESS 
WHATUT 
BATLSHIP 
SP'ROCK.S 

BlN 2 8 10 
BIN 2 B 11 
BAS O 8 3 
BAS O B I 
BASOBl 
BAS 0 B 1 
BAS O 8 7 
BAS O I 2 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS OB' 
SIN 2 B 2 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 5 
BAS OB 4 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O B l 

• PD•50
N1acell1neou1 PCNS 

<:OBBLIR 
P'l'THON 
LUNAR 
LUNAI.ANA 
AHAl.INO 
BALLOON 
VAPORWIUt 
ABH 
BULLSE\'I 
CRASlt 
l>OTS 
!-16 
KRYPTON 
KRYPTON 
KRYPTON 
NUKUTTK 
ASTEROID 
PRIX 
ONE 
TWO 
THREI 
FOUR 
TEHPEST 
SNAKI 
SCORE 
OTHELLO 
ROCKS 
LANDER 

• PD-51

BAS O 8 2 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS OB 2 
BAS OB 3 
8ASO.B1 
BAS OB l 
BAS OB 3 
BAS O B 3 
ART 2 8 3 
BAS O B 1 
CAl1 0 8 1 
BAS OB 2 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O 8 2 
BIN 2 8 3 
BIN 2 B 3 
BIN 2 B 3 
BIN 2 B 3 
BAS O 8 2 
BA.SO II 2 
OAT 1 A ·t 
BAS O 8 4 
BAS OB 3 
BAS O 8 2 

O•••• , Proarau 

ORACRACI 
WORNER 
SINON 
RIDER 
HISSIU 
LETSHOOT 
SHOOTCAL 
11ISSIL£2 
FENCi 
BANDIT 
CHICKEN 
NAXIHUl1 
FLICHT 
COVUUP 
WORI.Dt'IAP 
POUNCE 
MARTIANS 
FlNOIT 
SCRAHBLE 
80UNBAB'I' 
CHICK 
BOBO 
RUBIC 
ttCJUHP 

BAS OB l 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS OB 2 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS OB 3 
BAS OB "t 
BASOB,Z 
BA.SOB l 
BAS O 8 3 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 2 
BAS O 3 
BAS O 2 
BAS O 2 
BAS O 4 
BAS O l 
BAS O 2 
BAS O 3 
BAS O 5 
BAS O Z 
BAS O 3 
BAS O J 
BAS O 4 
BAS O 3 

• PD-52
Pictur• run 

coco 

COL COCO 
HOOSHEAD 
COKI 
CUBS 
REOS 
BREAJ<iRS 
USFL 
SPACE 
CIZl10 
OINASOUR 

HAX 2 8 6 
NAX 2 B 6 
N.UC 2 8 6 
HAX 2 B 6 
HAX2B6 
MAX 2 B 6 
MAX 2 B 6 
HAX286 
BIN 2 8 3 
KAX28l 
HAX2B3 

• PD 53 
Picture Pilee 

TNDIAN 
HOHECOt11: 
CRIN 
T4RO 
STUD 
COHET 
DESERT 
fOOD 
SHIRK 
PLA'l'A 
HELLO 
CROVER 
DRIVE IN 
TIHI 
KOALA 
PATTERN 
HACAR 
CHIPS 

HAX 2 8 6 
HAX 2 8 6 
BIN 2 B 3 
BIN 2 B 3 
BIN 2 8 J 
BIN 2 I 3 
BIN 2 8 J 
BIN 2 8 J 
BIN 2 B 3 
BIN 2 8 3 
BlN 2 8 3 
BIN 2 B 3 
BlN 2 Bl 
BIN 2 I 3 
BIN 2 8 l 
BIN 2 8 3 
BIN 2 8 l 
BJH 2 8 3 

• PO S4 
Picture ,.11 .. 

PINTA<:ON 
CRID 2 
SNOIIFLAK 
CON£TUNL 
4-POINT
SALTSTR
CARTOON
HUILEWlS
STARTREK
HOUSEi
HOUS&:2
LIFECYCL
COCOHAO
HASCASTL 
COLUHBlA
POLO
n 

WHUL I 

PIC 2 B J
PIC 2 8 l 
PJC 2 8 3 
PIC 2 8 J 
PIC 2 B 3 
HAX2BJ 
HAX 2 B J 
KAX 2 B 3 
HAX283 
HAX 2 B 6 
HAX 2 B 6 
HAX 2 8 6 
HAX2B3 
NAX28l 
IWC283 
l'IAJ( 2 8 3 
BAS087 
PIC 2 B 3 

• PD·SS
Picture ,u-

PARKERPT 
TOWER 
TOW£R2 
SCREEH 
80118 
ANORON 
SALi'. 
CHIPS 
TUNLROAD 
LONEROAD 
CITYROAD 
LAKEROAD 
CROSROAD 
BLACK 
CALl 
CAL2 
CALJ 

3-LEAF 
5-STARS
SPHERE

lS·LEAF

HAX 2 3 
PIC 2 l 
PlC 2 l 
PIC :Z 3 
PlC 2 l 
PIC 2 3 
PIC 2 J 
PlC 2 J 
BIN 2 3 
BIN 2 3 
81N 2 l 
BIN 2 3 
BIN 2 8 l 
BIN 2 I J 
BIN :a 8 3 
BIN 2 B l
BIN 2 B 3 
PJC 2 B 3 
PJC 2 B 3 
PIC 2 8 l 
PIC 2 8 3 

P0-56 

Olo■aary. Ne■ory 
Napa• Pro1r••• 

coco 
VIP ON l 
HEP 
HCTRHl 
CLOSSAAY 
l'OKEPUK 
WIOTH 
coco 3 
HISSLIS 
CLoc:lt 
JU 

VIP l A 4 
VIP l A l 
VII' l A l 
VIP 1 A 1 
VIP l A '1 
VIP l A 17 
VIP l A 1 
VII' l A l 7 
BAS O I a 
BAI O 8 l 
BAS O I 4 

• PD-57 
Picture Pile■ 

VAHPIRE 
ATLANTA 
IIOCHOST 
AIRPORT 
S £ASTON 

lSIILSTl!P 
NACAR 
SUNSET 
S NICKS 
SNOOPY! 
NICKEY 
DONALD 
SNOOP'l'2 
SNOOP'l'l 
SNOOP'l'4 

PIC 2 B 3 
BAS 0 Bl 
PtC 2 8 3 
BAS OB 4 
BAS O 8 4 
BAS O 8 4 
PJC 2 B 3 
SAS O B l 
BAS O 8 4 
BAS O 8 3 
BIN 1 8 8 
BIN 2 B 8 
BAS OB io 
SAS OB io 
BAS O 8 " 

• PO•SI
Hiacellanaou■ Pc••·

DISKLlST 
DlRLIST 
NL ADDA 
DISKDIJHP 
PRI/IUTIL 
CA.LPRJIIT 
ALPHSONO 
PAINT 
l>OCPICT 
EVADER 
NUXATTC 
BASICNAP 
JO'l'PAINT 
!'UHPKIN 
ri0110YIIS 
ABBREV 
CONVERT 
CASSDIR 
CVERT 
FLASC:ARO 
HESSACE 
RELOCAT 
COUNT 
CALENDAR 
DOOS 
l>OCFICHR 
BEAST 

• PO•S9

BAS O B l 
BAS O B 2 
BAS O I 1 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 2 
BAS O 8 3 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O B 1 
BAS O B 2 
BAS 0 8 l 
BAS OB 2 
BAS OB 3 
BAS O B 1 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O B 4 
BAS O B 3 
BAS O B l 
BAS 0 8 l 
BAS 0 8 l 
845 0 B 1 
BAS O 8 l 
B4S O 8 1 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O I 1 
BAS O B 1 
BAS O 8 1 

CANES, UTILIT?�S 

64X6�F 
RNOI' S 
SCROLL!R 
cocoBuc 
DRW&OARO 
SPACI 
DIR•ADDR 
BACKOAN/1 
CHtsS 
BATTLI 
CERN 
BLEEP 
TICXER 
LEAK'l'TAP 
UTOPIAN 
COLORl>OT 
STAYAI.IV 
TIHEFI.T 
NAVYOUNS 
ATACHAN 
CALENDAR 
POKERlS 
VICWERS 
STUFF 

BAS O 8 l 
BAS O B 1 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS OB 2 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS OB 1 
BIN l Bl 
BIN 2 Bl 
BIN 2 8 :2 
BIN 2 B 1 
BAS OB 2 
BAS 0 8 l 
BAS O B J 
BAS O B 4 
BAS O 8 J 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 J 
BAS O 8 l 
BAS O 8 3 
BAS OB 1 
BAS O I l 
BAS O 8 1 
BAS O 8 t 

8 

I 

8 

8 

H1aeellaneou1 Pea• 

8 

a 

8 

8 

a 

8 

8 

8 

8 

8 

8 

8 

B 

8 



PD·21 HUS[C 

PLAY HI.IS[C THROUGH 
YOUR TV OR HOHlTOR. 
COHPOSE � EDIT HUSIC 

ORCH B[H 2 B 8 
ORCH DOC 1 A 3 
OCHVRT BIH 2 B 2 
CiiOSBUST HUS 4 H J 

STELHO HUSCH 2 
KASH HU� CH 2 
liOHDI HUS 4 H 2 
�001 HUS CH 2 
ARIA rlUG CH 2 
IHYEHTI HUS 4 H 1 
BATTSTAR HUS 4 H 2 
BOHD2 HUSCH 2 
CLOSEHCT HUS 4 H 2 
SCARBORO HUS C H 1 
ruGUEIHC HUS 4 H 1 
HIHUET HUS 4 H 1 
LOHCTIHE HUS 4 H 2 
11.tSSIAH HUS 4 H 3 

• PD·22 HUSIC-1

LOACH "HAXE/Ht/S­
EU:C TO PLAY HUS[C 
THROUGH TY OR HOH. 

ADDP!.AY BAS e B 1 
OEPLAY BAS e B 1 
M&QUEZ BAS e B 2 
ALSOSPAK HUS 2 BS 
80001£ HUS 2 B 6 
CIRCUS HUS 2 BS 
CLOWN HUS 2 D 2 
CLOWIIS HUS 2 B 4 
HAYDEN HUS 2 B 8 

JBCOOD HUS 2 B 4 

PEACE HUS 2 B 2 
PEACH HUS 2 BS 
PUFF HUG 2 B 6 
GOODDIEY HUS 2 BC 

• P0-23 HUSIC-2

LOAOH "HAHE/l1US" 
EXEC TO PLAY HUSlC 
THROUGH TV OR HOH. 

ADOPLAY BAS e B 1 
DEPUY BAS e B I 
HSQUEZ BAS e B 2 
RAIH HUS 2 B 2 
SOHATAl HUS 2 B 3 
STRAY HUS 2 B 4 
FOGGY HUS 2 B 4 
FUNERAL HUS 2 Bl 
HARDDAY HUS 2 B 2 
IHYEHT HUS 2 B 2 
IHYEHTll HUS 2 B 3 
IHYEHTIS HUS 2 B 3 
[HYEHT7 HUS 2 B 3 
IHVEHT8 HUG 2 B 2 
JOPLIH HUS 2 BC

KHAH HUS 2 B 6 

• PD·24 HUSIC-3

LOADtt • HAHE/NUS. 
[U:C TO PLAY HUSIC 
THROUGH TY OR HOH. 

ADDPLAY BAS 0 B 1 
OEPLAY BAS 0 B 1 
HSQU£Z UAS e B 2 
�EAHUTS HUS 2 & l 
ROCX 111.16 2 B !'> 

ROUHHE HUS 2 BS 
SCHERZO HUS 2 B 2 
TEACH HUS 2 B 2 
PJ/JlOK>JI HUS 2 B 5 
!:i_TRANGt:R HUS 2 D � 
CAttE:LOT HUS 2 0 4 

CHACOHIIE HUS 2 BB 
OIA110HO HUS 2 Bl 
OOWHROAJl HUS 2 B 4 
FAMTASYI HUS 2 B 2 

• PD·25 11us1c-,

LOAOH ·HAKE/MUS" 
EX£C TO PLAY HUSIC 
THROUGH TY OR HOH. 

FAHTASY2 HUS 2 BJ 
GnEHGRAS HUS 2 B 4 
HUHOR 11US 2 D 4 
IHCROW 11us 2 BJ 
ST.ARWARS HUS 2 B 2 
SUITEGH HUS 2 B 6 

SUPER/iAN HUS 2 B 2 
WHEH1H64 HUS 2 B 4 
ROOTBE£R HUS 2 B 7 
WAYUAJU: HUB 2 B 3 
AX£LF HUS 2 B 2 
TOCATTA HUS 2 B 3 

• PD·26 LAST WILL

LOAN BAS 0 B 1 
LASTWILL BAS 0 B 6 
Itt.ECA BAS 0 BJ 
AWARI BAS 0 B I 
BACARAT BAS e B 2 
BAGELS BAS 0 B 1 
DLACKJAC BAS 0 B 1 
CHUCK BAS 0 BI 
COHCEHTR BAS 0 B 1 
CUBES DA5 D B  2 

• P0-27 GAHES

OEFUZE BAS 0 B 
OR ZEE BA.Ii 0 B 
FLIPFLOP BAS e Bl 
GO-FISH DAS e B 2 
HAMGHAH BAS 0 B 2 
HICHLOW BAS e B 1 
JACKPOT BAS 0 B 1 
KEYS BAS " B l 
Li H BAS OB 3 
LUHARLD BAS 0 B 2 
NUHBERS BAS 0 BI

OBSTACLE BAS 0 B 1

POOLGAXE BAS 0 B 4

RETURN BAS 0 8 I 
REVERS! DAS 9 B 2 
STARTREK BAS 0 B 2 
TTREK BAS e B 3 

PD-28 COHl1. CC-TALK, 
BBS, Tli:RH 

BBS'S 

CCT 
CCTALK 
CHFG4DVl 
CNFOC092 
CTLICEY 
HTE.RHI 
HTER/12 
HTERH40 
REDIAL 
PACREOIA 

DAT l A 
IO 2 B 
BAS e BI 
BAS 0 A 5 
BAS 0 A 4 
BAS 1 A I 
DOC I A 11 
DOC1 A 8  
BIH 2 8 8 

BAS 0 A I 
BAS 0 A 1 

PO·Z9 COH!i, WORD 
PRO, GAHES 

COSTSHIP BAS 0 B 8 
IHT RATE DAS e B 2 
IHV:;TAJIL PC II II 4 
HEHU BAS 0 B 4 
HOTOJUMP BAS 0 B 3 
SCR.EEH HAX 2 B 6 
SCRi:EHl BIH 2 B 3 
SCR.EEH2 BIH 2 BJ 
SCR£EH2 HAX � D 6 
STRIHGTU BAS O a 4 
TTERN D5� 2 D c 

USING BAS e Bl 
wr-ooc JP e B, 
WOHDFIU: JP 0 8 4 
PARl11 DAT 1 Al 

PO-JO CH.ECK BOOK, 
UTILITIEG 

CHECKBOK BAS e B 4 

CHECKBOK DOC 1 A 9 
DIRR CHO 2 B l 
OVIEW BAS 0 8 l 
FILEHAID BAS 0 B 2 
LISTER BAS 0 B 1 
PAIHTPOT BAS 0 B c 
SCR.EEH KAI 2 B 6 
SCREEHI BIH 2 8 l 
SCR£EH2 BIN 2 Bl 
SCREEH2 KAI 2 B 6 
SPECZAP BAG e B 5 
TAP£TYPi BIN 2 BI 
TTERH OSK 2 B 4 
DVIEW OSK 0 Bl 
11ENU BAS e B 4 

PO-JI 

PIRATEG TR£ASUR£ -
Aa you e�plor• the 
cave lookina for tha 
�r•aaure, a plctur• 
appear• on th• ■creen 
•• you 10 troa room
to room. These pic­
tures are loaded fro� 
disk, A coaputer wlth 
• dlsk drive la re­
quired and a ramdlsk 
11 preferred. 

P0-32 

Color Computer 3 
movlnl picture■, 
Consist■ of ■ 
ba■u�lful waterfall 
and• colorful 
b0uncln1 ball. 

WATRFALL BAS 
WATRFALL BIH 
WATRfoALL HOE 
BALL BAS 
BALL2 BAG 
BOUHCi: BIH 
BALL?. HRI 
BALL2 llR2 
BALL2 lffil 
BALL2 H11C 

PD-33 

e B 
2 B 
l B
0 B i 
0 B 1 
2 B I 
2 B c 
2 B 4 

2 B 4 

2 B C 

EDUCTlOHAL PROGIW16 

ABBREV BAG e B '

ABCPOP BAS 0 B 3 

ALPHML BAS 0 B 1 
EDUCATE BAS e B 1 
1-1.AllGP BAG 0 B I 
HOHOtmi BAS 0 B I 
SP£LWORD BAS 0 B 1 

KATH BAS e B 2 
DRILL &AS e B 2 
11LTf' IIAli II II 1 
RuUHD BAS e B 2 
AllA BAS D D 6 
t<£TCOHV BAS D B 3 
tlUHDERS RAS 0 B 2 
SIEVE !!AL 0 B l 
-------------------

PD H 

!I BULLETIN BOARDII
Wlth this software 
you can run your own
bYllotin board et 
).X, or 1200 baud. 
Instruction:, •ro 
1ncludod. 

sr· EDI e B 3 
' [01 e BC 
�,

<'.>
,/' ED[ 0 B 4 

SHI- � iDI e B 2 
6CK Ch 'AS e B l 
STARTU1 �

.;,
� 0 B 2

COTKR/1 ,/: '? B l 
USER &. 4 8 6 
COBBS SY:. U� 9 
START! DOC . <'.) 
USli:R DOC 1 1 
C06BSREV POC 1 AS 
O�iRAT DOC 1 A 7 
SKH EDI 0 B 3 
1-!EHU DOC 1 A 11 

PD JS 

ADDRi:SS Fl LES AND 
fl HA!lCE PROORA.HS 

fHOH&: BAS 
LABELPRT IIAS 
LETTER BAS 
KAlLLST BAS 
PHOHLST BAS 
t!l NI WORD BAS 
LIIWIDTH BAG 
CHK\lRITE BAS 
CHK>JIAL BAS 
PRNTCHK BAS 
CHECKS BAS 
CHCKSTUB BAS 
TOTALS DAT 
CHtCKS DAT 
GRAPH BA6 
LOAH BAS 
CALC BAS 
PA YliiHT BAS 
CASHJNL BAS 
#jiQRT BAS 

PO JS 

0 B 1 
0 B 1 

0 B 3 

e B 2 

0 B 1 

0 B 2 

e B 1 
e B 2 
0 B C 
0 A 1 
e B C 

e B l 
1 A l 
1 A 1 
Ill 8 C 
e B 3 

0 B 1 
0 B l 

e B 3 

0 B 3 

COl1P, SCli:HC&: PGHS 1 : 
Theae proara.ma are 
t�torlal• on b•s1c 
pr011r&1U1ln1', 

COHP6Cl BAS e B 
COHPSC2 BAS 0 B 

8 
3 

CD11PSCJ BAS 0 D 9 
COHPSCC BAS 0 B 6 
COl1.PSCS BAS 0 B 9 
COl1.PSC6 BAS 0 B 6 
Gi:TPUT BAS 0 B ;. 

PD J7 

COl1.P. SCii:HCt POHS 

Those proarams era 
tut0ri•l• on b•alc 
prol'r""""'lDI. 

l"K&W OAf. � B D 

£XT£HDiD hA.6 e B 2 

Oi:TPUT BAS " B 2 

ConP6C[8 BAS " D 8 

COl1.PSCI 9 llAS e B s 
COHPSCIT BAS e B 7 
LlTDli:t10 BAS " 0 3 
-------------------

2: 

• PD 38

EDUCATIONAL PROORAXS 
The,o pro1ram1 aro 
eacollent learnln1 
toola tor ach00L 
chlldron. 

ABBREV BA.6 0 B 4 

ABCPOP BAS 0 B 3 
ALPKAAL BAS e B 1 
EDUCATE BAS 0 8 1 
KANGP BAS 0 B 1 
HOHOHYM SAS 0 B 1 
SPiLWORD BAS 0 B 2 
HATH BAS 0 B 2 
DRILL BAS 0 8 2 
HLTP BAS e 8 l 
ROUND BAS 0 B 2 
AR£A BAS 0 B 6 
METCOHV BAS e Bl 
HUHBiRS B,.S 0 � 2 

PD J9 

ADDRESS FlLli:S MID 
FI HANCE PROGIW1S 

PHOHE BAS 0 B 
LABELPRT BAS e B 
LETTER BAS e B 
KAILIST SAS " B 

1 

I 
3 
1 

WORDPROC BAS 0 B J 

KAILLST BAB " B 2 
PHOHLST SAS D B l 

HIHIWORD BAS e s 2 

LHWIDTH BAS e B 1 

CHKWRITE BAS e B 2 
CHKAtlAL BAS e II '
Pll/lTCHK BAS 0 A I 
CH:ECKS BAS e B '
CHCKSTUB BAS e B L 
TOTALS DAT 1 A 1 
CHECKS DAT I A 1

ORAPH BAS a B 4

LOAN BAS 0 8 J 
CALC BAS e B 1

PAYMENT BAS e B 1 
CASHJHL BAS e B J 

AMORT BAS 0 B 3 

•PD-40

TAP[·OSK � OSK-TAPli: 
With these pr01traJ11e 
you can copy• dlok 
to tape or a tape �o 
dl•t.. 

T2D 
DTCOPY 
OSK-TP 
DISKLIGT 
DIRLJST 
DISKOUKP 
CASSOIR 

BIH 2 B 2 

BIM 2 B 1 

JI.AS 0 B I

BAS 0 B 1 
BAS 0 8 2 
BAS 0 B l 
BAS 0 B I 

Pictures can be loaded 
with coco MAX or our 
PIXFILES/SAS prograM 
They can be printed on 
a graphics printer. 
See Dynamic Color News 
issue #44 for a graph­
ics screen dump pro­
graM. Our DYPRINT 
package allows lar�e 
blown up pictures to 
be printed using 
standard print. 

All prograa collections are available on disk. Collections with a • 
are aleo available on tape. 

1-4 $4.95, 5-9 $4.50, 10 - $4,00

Add Sl shipping. Specify Tape or Disk. CHECKS, VISA or HC 

DYNAMIC ELECTRONICS 
BOX 896 (20S) 77.3-2758 
HARTSELLE, AL 356�0 



DYNAMXC RLECTRONXCS XNC. 

PUBLXC DOMAXN SOFTWARE 

f a� will allow 7ou to quickl7 expand Thia larse co llection° p
�

o

!� dlek and proira�s vith a • ca11 be 7our library. All pro•rPIS a
�s require a joystick JDstn>ctiona are euppli ed on tape. Some proir 

DAT or TXT filea included in ■otr1e collecti one aa 

• PD·l GAHES

HEHU BAS 0 B 1 
BEAST BAS e B 1 
BEAST DAT 1 Al 
BOBO BAS 0 B 3 
GUNN'ER BAS 0 B 2 
HOW BAS e B 3 
LANDER BAS e B 3 
LIFE BAS e B 3 
ttAX BAS e B 3 
POKtR BAS e B 2 
BJORITHH BAS e B 3 
BLACl'.BOX BAS e B 2 

BLOCY.ADE BAS e II 1 

BUSJUHP BAS e B 1 
CHUTK BAS e B 2 
GO BAS e B 3 
HAHOKAH BAS e B 2 
OTHELLO BAS e B 2 
TARTUS BAS 0 B 1 
TARTUS2 BAS 0 B 1

• PD-2 GAMES

HENU BAS e B 1 
RUBIC BAS 0 B !> 
FRACTAL BAS e B 1 
KALSCOPE BAS e B 2 
TARTUS BAS 0 B 1 
TARTUS2 BAS e B 1 
WORLD3D BAS 0 B 4 
LIFE BAS 0 B 2 
ADVENT BAS e B 4 
ADVENT OOC 1 A 2 
HURICLE BAS 0 B 2 
REVERSE BAS 0 II 2 
GUESSFR BAS e B 2 
SCRAMBLE BAS e II 3 
PIZZA BAS 0 II 2 
CINQUAIN BAS e II 2 

• PD-3 GAMES

HENU BAS � B 1 
AANDAN BAS 0 B 2 
STARTREK BAS 0 II 9 
TR£KINST BAS 0 B 3 
SEQUENCE BAS 0 B 2 
ALPHABET BAS e B 3 
G£0GRAPH BAS e B 4 
fLASH BAS 0 B 4 
BAGELS BAS 0 B 3 
OREGON BAS 0 B 9 
HULTIPLY BAS e B 2 

• PD-4 HI. GAHES 

HENU BAS 0 B 1 
PONG BIN 2 B 1 
SQUASH BIN 2 B 2 
BLOCKADE BIN 2 B 2 
GERH BIN 2 B 1 
WlGWORH BIN 2 B 2 
GRID BlH 2 B � 
ZEROO BIN 2 B 2 
3DTJCTAC BIN 2 B 7 
HOPBOP BIN 2 B 5 
ICEWAR BAS 0 B 6 
CIYJLWAR BAS 0 B 4 
TlCTACTO BIN 2 B 7 

a PD-!, GAMES 

H£NU BAS e B 1 
CAVE BAS e B ( 
WARGAHE BAS e B 2 
WARGAKE BIN 2 B 1 
WARGAHE2 BAS 0 B !, 
WAMOOH BIN 2 B 3 
NORAD BAS 0 B 3 
ANDREA BAS e B !, 
CUkS£ BAS 0 B 4 
GARGOYU: BAS 0 B 8 
klNGTUT BA£ e B 7 
tAJPAN BAS 0 B 6 

DSK-6 

SPILL l TIX- FIND 
SPELLING ERRORS 
IN �XT DISK FIL.ES 

HENU BAS 0 B l 
MANUAL TXT 1 A 12 
SPELLFX2 BAS 0 B 1 
SP£LLFX2 BIN 2 B 6 
6PELLFIX BAS 0 Bl 
DICT TXT 1 A 33 
COREDICT TXT 1 A 1 

SAMPLE TXT 1 A 1 

BUILD BAS 0 Bl 
LIST BAS 0 B 1 
RESET BAS 0 Bl 
APPEND BAS 0 Bl 
ADDWORDS BIN 2 B 3 

PD-7 DISK UTILITIES 

HENU BAS 0 B 1 
BASIC64 BIN 2 Bl 
BSEARCH BIN 2 Bl 
DISKCOHP BIN 2 B 1 
DISKTEST BIN 2 B 3 
DISKWASH BAS 0 B 1 
DOS64K BAS 0 B 2 
DSDBOOT BIN 2 B 1 
LIST BIN 2 B 2 
PRINT BIN 2 B 3 
PRINTDIR BAS 0 B 1 
RECOVER BIN 2 Bl 
ROHBACK BAS 0 Bl 
ROtiFIX BIN 2 Bl 

PD-8 DISK UTILITIES 

6CRN51 BAS 0 Bl 
SCR!l51 BIN 2 B 1 
6CRHDEHO BAS ll B 2 
SOC BIN 2 Bl 
SQUEEZE BIN 2 Bl 
SSDBOOT BlH 2 Bl 
TAPE2DSK BAS 0 B 1 
TIMER BIN 2 B 2 
ONLOCK BIN 2 B 1 
BACKUP BIN 2 Bl 
BACKUPl BIN 2 B 1 
HORE RIH 2 B 3 
SPEAK Hlll 2 B 3 
PCLEARFX BIN 2 B 1 
HULTBACK BIN 2 B 1 
HULTBACK DOC I A 1 

PD-9 

TERMINAL PROGRAMS 

HENU BAS 0 B 1 
TEL.ETERH BIN 2 B 3 
T£LETEl'<H CAS 2 B 3 
TTHELP DAT 1 A 4 
HTERH BIN 2 B 6 
HTERH VIP l A 19 
HTCONFIG BAS 0 B 3 
HTtRH+ BIN 2 B 6 
DATATRDE BIN 2 B 3 
KER.HIT BAS 1 A 1 
KERMIT BIN 2 B 2 
HAYESAE BIN 2 B 4 
HAYESAE DOC 1 A 6 

PD-10 

COLOR COHP. FORTI! 

HENU BAS e B 1 
FORTHMAN ULl 2 B 7 
FORTIIHAN UL2 2 B 7 
fORTHliAH OL3 2 B 1 
FORTH BIN 2 B 3 
EDIT DAT 1 A 3 
rRTSDOCl TXT 1 A 7 

lliTHOOC2 nr 1 A 7 
FRTHDOC3 TXT 1 A 1 
FRTHOOC4 TXT l A 7 
32KFORTH BIN 2 B 4 
NEWFORTH BIN 2'8 3 
WE II.AS0B1 

PD·ll HCPAIKT 

A COHPU:TE GRAPHICS 
DEY£LOPliEHT PROGRAM 
WITH INSTROCTJOHS 

ROH-HE BAS e B l 
HCPAINT BIN 2 B 11 
ICONS SYS 2 B 3 
HCDOC DOC 1 A 11 
PRIHTDOC BAS l Al 
GLASDEHO BIN 2 B 6 

STARS BIN 2 B 2 
1940S SET 2 B 1 
SLOON SET 2 Bl 
BOLD SET 2 B 1 
FANCY SET 2 B 1
GREEK StT 2 B 1 
GREEKU SET 2 Bl 
HEBREW SET 2 B 1 
OLDING SET 2 Bl 
TYPING SET 2 B 1 
EPSON DRY 2 B 1 
EPSON2 DRY 2 B 1 
ANIMATE BAS 0 B 1 
AHIKAT BIN 2 B 1 
BAHNER BAS 0 B 2 
HCUTJL BIN 2 B 1 

• PD-12

PMODE 4 PICTURES

CHURCH, ROSES, HOUSE 
RUN "'PIXFlLts·· 
JOYSTICK JS REQUIRED 

XIXCHP BAS 0 A 3 
OUTPOST BAS 0 A 3 
OUTPOST BIN 2 B 3 
SFIELD BAS e A 2 
SFitLD BIN 2 B 3 
PIXFIU:S BAS e B 3 
TRUCK BIN 2 B 3 
HODEH BIN 2 B 3 
HORSE BIN 2 B 3 
HISSIOH BIN 2 B 3 
CLOISTER BIN 2 B 3 

RAIN BIN 2 B 3 
EAGLE BIN 2 B 3 
ROSES BIN 2 B 3 
CHURCH BIN 2 B 3 
GARDEN BIN 2 B 3 
PRES BIN 2 B 3 
LONJ4 BA$ RA 3 

PD-13 

GRAPHJCOH PICTURE 
DISK-1. REQUIRES 
PlXFJLES/BAS FROH 
PD-12 & JOYSTICK 

PICTURES GCH 1 B 68 

PD-14 

GRAPHICON PICTURE 
DISK-2. REQUIRES 
PIXFJ LES/BAS J'ROH 
PD-12 l JOYSTICK 

PICTURES GCH 1 I 68 

Pll·l� 

GRAPHJCO� PlCTURF. 
DISK-3 Rl:O.JIR!:S 
PIXFJ LES/cAS FROH 
PD-12 & JOYSTl CK 

Pl CTURES GCH 1 B 66 

PD-16 

GRAPHJCON PICTURE 
DISK-4 R.EOUIR.ES 
PlXFlLES/BAS FROK 
PD-12 & JOYSTICK 

PICTURES GCtl 1 B 68 

PD-17 DJSK UTILITIES 

64KBHW BAS e A l 

AUTOSTRT BAS e Bl 

BAKDIR BAS e A 3 
BlN>BAS BAS e Al 
CASSLABL BAS e B 1
CURSOR BAS 0 B 1 
CUSTOH BAS e B 3 
CUSTOtlIZ BAS e B 1 
DIR BIN 2 B l 

DlR32 BAS e A 2 
DIR32C DOC 1 A 3 
DJ RLJ STR BAf: 0 B 1 

DIRLISTR 6AS e B 1 

PP-18 TAP£ TO DISK 
DISK tJTILlTIES 

DIRSORT BAS e A 1 
DISK-DIR BAS e A 1 
DISK!.ABL BAS e A 1 
LOADSOLU BAS e B l 
HENU BAS e B 1 
PDIR BAS 0 A 1 
SORT BAS 0 B 1 
60RTPRT BAS 0 B 1 
SORTSAVE BIS e A 1 
SOULTIOH BIN 2 BJ 
SUPERBAC BIN 2 BJ 
T2U BJN 2 B 2 
TIMER BAS 0 B 1 
TPTODSK Bl� 2 B 1 

• PD-19 GOOS 

3DH.AZE BAS 0 A 2 
BOXES BAS e B 1 
CLOSE EN BAS 0 B 2 
CRITICAL BAS e BJ 
GAHHON BAS 0 B 3 
GOLDMINE BAS 0 A 3 
HOCKEY BAS e A 1 
HOGJOWL BAS e A 8 
HORSERAC B/..S e A 3 
JUHPJNG BAS e B 1 
KALIDESC BAS e BJ 
HASTHlND BAS 0 B 1 
H£HORY BAS e B l 
HOONBASE BAS e B 2 
NAHtS BI-.S e B 4 

OTHELLO B>S 0 B 4 

• PD-20 CAKES

PEG BAS 0 B 3 
RABBIT B1.S e B l 
SAFE BAS e B 2 
6AUACER BAS e B 1 
SHOOTEH BAS e B 2 
SJHHOH BAS 0 A 1 
6LJTHIR BAS 0 A 2 
SPACE WA BAS e B 4 
STAR TR£ BAS e B 1 
SUBCHASE BAS e B 2 
SUBDtSTR BAS e B 2 
SUNDANCE BAS e 5 2 
TANKS IIAS e B 2 
TOWER BAS e B 2 
UNDROVER B>.S e I 1 



PROGRAMS! PROGRAMS! and even more PROGRAMS! 
from 

Bill Bernico Software 

Response from my Rainbow ad (May '88 - Page 56) was so great that 
I •m extending my offer. I'm selling ALL 7 of my .,Pack" disks at 
half price. That's right, you'll get COCOPACK, FUNPACK, 
VALUPACK, SUBPACK, UTILPACK and 3-PACK CVolumns 1 & 2). These 
'Pack' disk originally sold for $6 EACH! Now they can be yours 
for the low low price of just $21.00. That's HALF PRICE! I'll 
even pay shipping and handling. $21 is all you pay. You'll get 
games, graphics, utilities, tutorials, educational, home help, 
disk management, font styles, printer, music, graphic lettering 
and input programs and many more useful, helpful and entertaining 
programs for your coco 1, 2 AND 3 Over 230 programs in all, 
and over 50 of those are for the new Coco 3. The graphics are 
terrific. 

Here's what you'll find on each disk: 

COCOPACK - Over 60 programs, featuring selections from all 
categories. Many graphic screen fonts. 

FUNPACK - This disk include� 
as well as 'CoCoSize•, tne 
Computer. (See the Rainbow 
details) 

additional and expanded fonts 
exercise program for the Color 
review April '87 page 143 for 

VALUPACK This disk could have been called CoCoPack II 
categories. because it contains dozens more programs in lots of 

SUBPACK - Attention programmers! Here's 
dozens of handy subroutines for you to use 
Throw dice, deal cards, display text on the 
1&2) and much more! 

a disk crammed with 
in your own programs. 
graphics screen CCoCo 

ITTILPACK Find ML addresses, format your printer, figure 
business and finance deals, or calculate camera settings. These 
are Just SOME of the many Utilities you'll find. 

3-PACKs Volumns 1 and 2 of contain many many programs just 
for the Color Computer 3. The graphics capabilities· of this 
marvelous machine make it a natural for exciting games, graphics, 
and all the other categories as well, A must for your growing 
collection of Coco 3 programs! 

Just to see if you're paying attention, for anyone who orders 
this collection of my goodies, I '11 throw in disk number 8 .. ,it's 
called 3-PACK CVolurnn III) and it's loaded with many more goodies 
just for the Color Computer 3, Remember, $21 will get you 8, not 
7 disks. U.S. funds only. Send cash, check or money order only 
to: 

Bill Bernico Software 
708 Michigan Avenue 
Sheboygan, WI 53081 



mJ @00 CID :U: �� 

for lh• 512K COCO 3 

A ra■disk operates similar to a disk 
drive except it is many times faster. The 
512K raadisk allows drives 2 ana 3 to be 
ramdisks. You can backup a disk to either 
ramdisk or select either one for quick 
program or data loading. OS-9 is not 
required. A memory test program is also 
included. $15 

Now you can print LARGE signs 
for special occassions such as birthdays, 
parties, or yard sales. Even make your own 
FOR SALE signs when you need to sell 
that old car or lawnmower. BANNER uses 
standard print characters and is compati­
ble with any printer. The characters are 
formed by a 21 x 27 dot pattern and are 
printed sideways across the paper. The 
basic character can be expanded up to 4 
times for making large characters up to a 
full page. 

MAXPRINT allows graphics to be blown 
up and printed on a standard printer. Any 
PMODE 4 picture can be printed. The pro­
gram supports all 8 graphics pages for a 
total of 12288 bytes. MAXPRINT prints 8 
characters per byte for a total of 98304 
characters. Blow up pictures of friends 
and family generated by the DS-698 digi­
tizer or make posters announcing sales or 
special events. 

The DYPRINT package contains both 
BANNER and MAXPRINT. The cost is only 
$19.95 

DYTERM 2 - Allows a Color Computer to in­
terface with Modems, Terminals, or other 
Computers using the ASCII port. 300-
2400 baud, 1 or 2 Stop bits, 7 or 8 bit 
words, variable parity. Download programs 
from bulletin boards or other computers or 
upload your ASCII programs. S4Pports CoCo 
2 and CoCo 3 Disk or Tape computers. 
Basic program with machine· language sub­
routines is easily modified. 

Tape or Disk S 19.-·95. 

@�@goooo� oo� OO§§�oooo��oo 

DISASM is a 6809 Asseabler-Disasseubler 
that allows 1'.D8Chine codes to be assem­
bled using English mnemonics & decimal 
arithmetic. It supports all 6809 codes 
and is especially useful for beginners. 
Learn Assembly programming without using 
hex. Disassemble machine language pro­
grams and print them to a printer. S9.95 

@@@@(n)OOZ'{ � 

(For COCO 2 Di•k Sy•l•••) 

Requires a .. Y.. cable or 111Ultipack 
expander. $59. 95 , .. Y" Cable S24. 95. 

Capture pictures from your VCR or video 
camera. Then print them on your graphics 
printer. Have your friends over for an 
evening of fun and digitize and print 
their pictures. Supports all color compu­
ters. The picture can be displayed on the 
COCO 3's high resolution screen. Pictures 
can be Labeled with COCO IIAX and printed 
on a graphics printer or saved on disk. 
256 x 256 resolution, 64 levels of grey, & 
8 images per second. Plug in ROM pack re­
quires a multipack expander. Works with 
all color computer disk systems. 

DS-69B $149.95 including shipping. 

���"if ca la: OOW � 

CC-THERM 2 is a dual digital thermometer
for Radio Shack Color Computers. It con­
sists of two thermistors wired to the end 
of 10' and 20' flat cables for measuring 
inside and outside temperatures. The 
other end of the cable is wired to a Joy­
stick plug. The thermistors can be munted 
on a wall, inside equipment, or outside 
for temperature measurements. Basic soft­
ware on tape or disk continuously prints 
the temperature in both Fahrenheit and 
Centigrade. T or D software. $19.95 

Now you can measure both temperature
and l1ght. The Joystick assembly includes 
a light and temperature sensor at the end 
of a 20' flat cable. Uses one Joystick 
plug. T or D Software 19.95.

(n]@:(n]@OO \1' 00000000@§: 00 
(for the Color Computer 2) 

Did you know that the 64K Color Computer 2 
and earlier computers have an extra 32K 
that is generally not used? Our Memory
Manager allows basic or machine language 
programs to be run in either 321. bank, 
Banks are exchanged with an EXEC command. 
Also the second bank can be used as a 
ramclisk to store programs. This makes 
cassette operation faster than a disk. A 
third option configures the computer for 
the all ram mode allowing data or programs 
to be stored in the upper memory. The 
Memory Manager software is available on 
either cassette or disk. $19.95. 

Have you ever had a power failure or 
brownout to wipe out your program? The 
Memory Saver II is a battery backup 
assembly that prevents loss of programs 
due to power failures. It mounts under 
the keyboard and works with all color 
computers. Consists of gel recharageable 
battery, control circuit, & miniature 
toggle switch. Will power a color 
computer for up to a couple of hours 
during a power failure. 

Special sale price. $29.95. 

Add $3 S/H. Specify Tape or Disk Software. Checks, VISA, & MC. 

DYNAMIC ELECTRONICS INC. Box 896; Hartselle, AL 35640 (205) 773-2758 
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